TAB 1	Priest Timeline
1.1	Timeline: Priests and Deacons who served the people of All Souls Catholic parish.
TAB 2	1880-1887 – M. J. Doyle and Doyle's Hall
2.1	Account Book of General Henry Shelton Sanford of Florida Land & Colonization Company, contract dated July 7, 1880: Henry S. Sanford and wife and M. J. Doyle, p. 145, http://digital.library.ucf.edu, original at Sanford Museum.
2.2	Ibid., contract dated Nov. 3, 1881: Fla. Land & Colonization Company and Michael J. Doyle, p. 235.
2.3	Ibid., contract dated July 9, 1880: H. S. Sanford and M. J. Doyle, p. 254.
2.4	Ibid., contract dated Aug. 31, 1882: Fla. Land & Colonization Company and Michael J. Doyle, p. 382.
2.5	Excerpts: Orange County Gazetteer and Business Directory, Volume 1, 1887, p. 99, http://cfmemory.org; Everglade Hotel (M. J. Doyle stores), 1887 Sanborn Fire Insurance Map, http://ufdc.ufl.edu/sanborn. NOTE: Entire gazetteer in digital folder Source 7.2
2.6	"Church Services at Doyle's Hall," Daily Sanford Journal, July 5, 1887, p. 3, microform, Sanford Museum.
2.7	Illustration: M. J. Doyle & Co., unknown date or origin, Sanford Museum.
2.8	M. J. Doyle, photograph M. J. Doyle store, fire 1887, <i>Images of America: Sanford,</i> 2003, pp. 14, 15; Everglade Hotel (M. J. Doyle stores), 1884 Sanborn Fire Insurance Map, http://ufdc.ufl.edu/sanborn. NOTE: Caption states fire was Sept. 27, 1887. Report of the fire in the <i>Times Union</i> Sept. 23, 1887 states fire was Sept. 22, 1887.
2.9	"The Argus Biographical Sketches, Number 1, M. J. Doyle," <i>The South Florida Argus</i> , May 7, 1885, p. 2; including block cut image of M. J. Doyle.
TAB 3	1881 Contract / Deed: Fla. Land and Colonization Co. and Bishop Moore – Parcel 5th and Elm
3.1.1	Contract dated July 5, 1881: parcel at 5 th and Elm (current location of Florida Power substation), Fla. Land and Col. Co. and Bishop Moore, Account Book of General Henry Shelton Sanford of Florida Land & Colonization Co., p. 207, http://digital.library.ucf.edu, original at Sanford Museum. Image of property location, maps.google.com, online, accessed 12/13/13
3.2	Indenture dated Nov. 3, 1881: Fla. Land and Colonization Co. and Bishop Moore, parcel 5th and Elm, p. 587, http://or.occompt.com NOTE : Source 28.1 states property for Sanford church was purchased between May and Nov. 1881. The property at 8th and Oak was purchased in April 1887.
3.3	Indenture between Bishop Kenney and Mrs. Frances J. Mahoney, p. 219, Orange County Comptroller online database, accessed 11/19/2014, http://or.occompt.com NOTE: This is the family of Ellen Mahoney whose descendent Alice Fitts Teslo donated items to the Diocese of Orlando Archive.
TAB 4	1886 – Florida Sanford and Beyond
4.1	Excerpt, Florida, Sanford and Beyond, Florida Land & Colonization Co., p. 5, Sanford, Fla., 1886, http://cfmemory.org.
4.2	DIGITAL FILE ONLY: Florida, Sanford and Beyond – Full text.
TAB 5	1887 – Church Building – First Church
5.1	"Catholic Church Burns to Ground in Early Morning Fire That Attracts Crowd," Sanford Herald, Jan. 25, 1932, pp. 1, 3. NOTE: The church was completed in late 1887 and should have been dedicated at that time, however, three priests had perished in Tampa/St. Petersburg from yellow fever. SEE Source 8.1.2
5.2	"Many Interesting Relics Taken From Cornerstone Of Burned Church Edifice," <i>Sanford Herald,</i> Jan. 27, 1932, pp. 1, 3. NOTE: Actual Program is slightly different than newspaper – See Source 5.3.1-2
5.3	4th of July Celebration Programme, July 1887, microform, Sanford Museum.
5.4	Postcard "Catholic Church, SANFORD, Fla." number 11081 circa 1907, photocopy, Sanford Museum.
J	

8/16/15

12.2

5.5	The Daily Journal, Sanford, Fla., "Catholic Church Corner Stone," July 5, 1887, p. 2, microform, Sanford Museum, "From the Reverend Richard Lyons, Sanford, Florida." NOTE: Report states laying of the cornerstone was at 13:30, but programme states 11:00 a.m.
5.6	Ibid., "The Fourth. Sanford never had such a day."
5.7	Post card circa 1914: Parochial Residence, Catholic Church and school, Sanford, Florida, from the collection of Alice Teslo, photocopy provided by Ms. V. Best to archivist 10/22/2014 at Sanford Museum.
5.8	Monthly Weather Review, pp. 1488-91, (including complete track map), online, accessed 11/9/2014, http://www.aoml .noaa.gov/general/lib/lib1/nhclib/mwreviews/1910.pdf.
5.9	Church services, The Daily Journal, March 17, 1887, Sanford, p. 2, col. 6.
TAB 6	1887 – Deed – 8th & Oak – Bishop Moore
6.1	Indenture dated Apr. 26, 1887: Florida Land and Colonization Company and Bishop Moore, parcel 8th & Oak (parcel for 1st church), p. 142, http://or.occompt.com
6.2	Corrected indenture dated May 16, 1887: Florida Land and Colonization Company and Bishop Moore, parcel 8th & Oak (parcel for 1st church), p. 156, http://or.occompt.com
6.3	Letter from Father F. P. Swembergh to Rt. Rev. J. Moore, June 7, 1887, explaining why a second deed for property was executed, Archives, Diocese of Orlando.
TAB 7	1887 – Orange County Gazetteer and Business Directory
7.1	Excerpts: Orange County Gazetteer and Business Directory, John R. Richards & Co., Jacksonville, Fla., 1887. Original: Orange County Library System.
7.2	DIGITAL FILE ONLY: Orange County Gazetteer and Business Directory – Full text, http://cfmemory.org
TAB 8	1887 – Jacksonville Times Union (excerpts)
8.1	Excerpts: <i>The Florida Times Union: Sanford,</i> Vol. 1, 1872-1897, Seminole County Historical Society, Inc., pp. 113-4, 116, 119, 125, 141.
TAB 9	1889 – Some Account of Belair
9.1	Excerpts: Some Account of Belair also of the City of Sanford, Florida, with a brief sketch of their founder, Sanford, Fla., 1889. Original: Rollins College, Winter Park, Fla.
9.2	
	DIGITAL FILE ONLY: Some Account of Belair – Full text, Library of Congress.
TAB 10	
	DIGITAL FILE ONLY: <i>Some Account of Belair</i> – Full text, Library of Congress. 1889 – Deed: Sec 25, Twp 19, Range 30 (West of Sanford) Indenture dated July 17, 1889: John Mitchell of Sanford and Rt. Rev. John Moore, p. 5, http://or.occompt.com
TAB 10	1889 – Deed: Sec 25, Twp 19, Range 30 (West of Sanford)
TAB 10 10.1	1889 – Deed: Sec 25, Twp 19, Range 30 (West of Sanford) Indenture dated July 17, 1889: John Mitchell of Sanford and Rt. Rev. John Moore, p. 5, http://or.occompt.com Excerpt: 1940 Map, Land District East, State of Florida, Section 25, Township 19, Maps of City of Sanford, Seminole County and State of Florida, Seminole County Chamber of Commerce, circa 1940, p. 3,
TAB 10 10.1 10.2	1889 – Deed: Sec 25, Twp 19, Range 30 (West of Sanford) Indenture dated July 17, 1889: John Mitchell of Sanford and Rt. Rev. John Moore, p. 5, http://or.occompt.com Excerpt: 1940 Map, Land District East, State of Florida, Section 25, Township 19, Maps of City of Sanford, Seminole County and State of Florida, Seminole County Chamber of Commerce, circa 1940, p. 3, http://cfmemory.org
TAB 10 10.1 10.2 TAB 11	1889 – Deed: Sec 25, Twp 19, Range 30 (West of Sanford) Indenture dated July 17, 1889: John Mitchell of Sanford and Rt. Rev. John Moore, p. 5, http://or.occompt.com Excerpt: 1940 Map, Land District East, State of Florida, Section 25, Township 19, Maps of City of Sanford, Seminole County and State of Florida, Seminole County Chamber of Commerce, circa 1940, p. 3, http://cfmemory.org 1908 – Celery City, The Sanford Chronicle Industrial Edition (excerpts) Excerpts: The Celery City, Sanford, Fla., Industrial Edition of The Sanford Chronicle, Autumn 1908, W. D. Bell, pub., E. T. Woodruff, ed., http://cfmemory.org
TAB 10 10.1 10.2 TAB 11	1889 – Deed: Sec 25, Twp 19, Range 30 (West of Sanford) Indenture dated July 17, 1889: John Mitchell of Sanford and Rt. Rev. John Moore, p. 5, http://or.occompt.com Excerpt: 1940 Map, Land District East, State of Florida, Section 25, Township 19, Maps of City of Sanford, Seminole County and State of Florida, Seminole County Chamber of Commerce, circa 1940, p. 3, http://cfmemory.org 1908 – Celery City, The Sanford Chronicle Industrial Edition (excerpts) Excerpts: The Celery City, Sanford, Fla., Industrial Edition of The Sanford Chronicle, Autumn 1908, W. D. Bell,
TAB 10 10.1 10.2 TAB 11	1889 – Deed: Sec 25, Twp 19, Range 30 (West of Sanford) Indenture dated July 17, 1889: John Mitchell of Sanford and Rt. Rev. John Moore, p. 5, http://or.occompt.com Excerpt: 1940 Map, Land District East, State of Florida, Section 25, Township 19, Maps of City of Sanford, Seminole County and State of Florida, Seminole County Chamber of Commerce, circa 1940, p. 3, http://cfmemory.org 1908 – Celery City, The Sanford Chronicle Industrial Edition (excerpts) Excerpts: The Celery City, Sanford, Fla., Industrial Edition of The Sanford Chronicle, Autumn 1908, W. D. Bell, pub., E. T. Woodruff, ed., http://cfmemory.org NOTE: The photo of the church and text were published in numerous editions of the Industrial Section of the

DIGITAL FILE ONLY: Sanford, Florida, The Celery City – Center of Winter Gardening in Florida – Full text.

8/16/15

18.8

TAB 13	1910 – Celery City, Sanford Herald Industrial Edition
13.1	Excerpts: The Celery City, Second Edition, Industrial Section of the Sanford Herald: Sanford Yesterday, Sanford Today, Sanford Tomorrow, Nov. 25, 1910, Sanford, Fla., R. J. Holly, pub.; E. T. Woodruff, ed., http://cfmemory.org NOTE: The photo of the church and text were published in numerous editions of the Industrial Section of the Sanford Chronicle and the Industrial Section of the Sanford Herald.
13.2	DIGITAL FILE ONLY: Sanford, Florida: The Celery City – Center of Winter Gardening in Florida – Full text.
TAB 14	1915-1916 Sanford City Directory
14.1	Excerpts: Sanford City Directory, 1915-16, Herald Printing Co., Sanford, Fla., compiled by Miller and Mayfield, http://cfmemory.org
14.2	DIGITAL FILE ONLY: 1915-16 Sanford City Directory – Full text.
TAB 15	1917-1918 Sanford City Directory
15.1	Excerpts: <i>R. L. Polk & Co.'s Sanford City Directory 1917-18,</i> Jacksonville, Fla., R. L. Polk & Co., pub., http://cfmemory.org NOTE : p. 55 - 902 Oak Avenue. Home was purchased by Fr. Lyons for use as convent; currently used as the rectory [2014].
15.2	DIGITAL FILE ONLY: 1917-18 Sanford City Directory – Full text.
TAB 16	1922 – Sanford, The City Substantial
16.1	Excerpts: Sanford, Florida: "The City Substantial," Publicity Committee, Sanford Chamber of Commerce, circa 1922, http://cfmemory.org
16.2	DIGITAL FILE ONLY: Sanford, Florida: The City Substantial — Full text.
TAB 17	1926 – Sanford Today
17.1	"Forty-four years ago in Sanford," Sanford Today, Sept. 11, 1926, p. 10.
17.2	"Churches," Sanford Today, Dec. 11, 1926, p. 8.
17.3	"When Sanford Reigned Queen, to the South," Sanford Today, Aug. 26, 1926, pp. 5, 8.
17.4	"Forty-four Years Ago in Sanford," Sanford Today, Sept. 4, 1926, p. 2.
TAB 18	1932 – Church fire, Jan. 25, 1932
18.1	"Sanford Church Burns," <i>The Evening Reporter-Star,</i> Orlando, Fla., Jan. 25, 1932, front page, microform, Orlando Public Library. NOTE: Damages reversed. The rectory seriously damaged; parish house slightly damaged.
18.2	Transcription: "Catholic Church Burns to Ground in Early Morning Fire That Attracts Crowd," <i>The Sanford Herald,</i> Jan. 25, 1932, pp. 1, 3.
18.3	"Church Burns: Old Sanford Edifice Destroyed," <i>Orlando Morning Sentinel,</i> Jan. 26, 1932, front page, microform, Orlando Public Library.
18.4	"Fire Destroys Sanford Church: Florida Rectory Also Damaged—Edifice Was One of Most Substantial in City," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia (now Southern Cross), Savannah, Ga., Feb. 6, 1932, p. 8, http://scr.stparchive.com
18.5	"Catholic Church burns to ground in early morning fire that attracts crowd," <i>Sanford Herald,</i> Jan. 25, 1932, pp. 1, 3. NOTE : Church constructed in late 1887 and should have been dedicated at that time, however, three priests had perished from yellow fever. NOTE : Father Farley was not the "pastor" but a temporary administrator of All Souls. SEE Source 110.2.
18.6	Photographs rectory and social hall after 1932 fire with handwritten notes, Fire Department photograph file, Sanford Museum.
18.7	Enlargement: Rectory after fire, original photograph, Fire Department Collection, Sanford Museum.

Enlargement: "K. C. Hall or R. C. Hall" after the fire, original photograph, Fire Department Collection, Sanford

8/16/15

Museum. **NOTE**: Perhaps Knights of Columbus or Roman Catholic.

- 18.9 Minutes, City Commission, Sanford, Fla., Jan. 25, 1932, Minute Book #3. Original: Sanford Museum.
- **18.10** Transcription: "Many Interesting Relics Taken from Cornerstone of Burned Church Edifice," *Sanford Herald,* Jan, 27, 1932, pp. 1, 3.

TAB 19 1933 – Sanford Herald: Who's Who in Sanford

- 19.1 Photograph of church: Who's Who in Sanford 1933, Sanford Herald, April 29. 1933, http://cfmemory.org.

 NOTE: Including a photograph of the church is odd, since the church was destroyed by fire 15 months earlier on Jan 25, 1932.
- **19.2** Excerpt: J. R. Kenney, member Knights of Columbus, p. 9; Sanford churches, p. 12.
- 19.3 DIGITAL FILE ONLY: Who's Who in Sanford 1933, Sanford Herald, April 29, 1933, full text, http://cfmemory.org. Biographies of the 111 most influential people in Sanford; none identified as Catholic.

TAB 20 1937 – Dedication of 2nd Church building

- "All Souls Church Rites: Catholics Dedicate New Edifice July 4," *Sunday Sentinel-Star,* Orlando, Fla., July 4, 1937, pp. 8A, microform, Orlando Public Library.
- "Sanford Youth and Pastor" and "Sanford's Newest Religious Edifice," Sunday Sentinel-Star, Orlando, Fla.,
 July 11, 1937, p. 2A, microform, Orlando Public Library.
 NOTE: The laying of the cornerstone was July 4, 1887, not the dedication.
- 20.3 "Formal dedication of new Catholic Church will be celebrated here Sunday," Sanford Herald, July 3, 1932, p. 1.

TAB 21 1939 - WPA Survey of Churches

- 21.1 Historical Records Survey Church Inventory Form: 1939, WPA, online, accessed 12/13/2013. http://www.floridamemory.com/items/show/251300 Source 21.1 (Blank form with instructions and notes on All Souls Catholic Church.)
- **21.1.1 NOTE:** Rev. C. M. Widman served in Florida in the 1890s. It is possible he is Rev. Wiedeman. SEE Sources 28.2.13-14 and 115.1

NOTE: Church history 1882-1937; location unknown.

NOTE: States rectory and school were built in 1912. Construction on school/convent began in late 1911 and buildings occupied by May 1912. SEE Sources 116.1.4 entry Sep. 29, 1911 and Source 40.19 entries Dec. 23, 1911 and May 10, 1912.

TAB 22 Sunday Bulletins 1953-1968 & Excerpts from Sunday Bulletins 1985-2012

- 22.1953 Scanned images of Sunday Bulletins from 1953 through 1968 plus Welcome Wagon handouts currently on file
 22.1968.7 at the Diocesan Archive in Orlando, Florida, digitized in parish office and online at ww.OrlandoMemory.info
- http://orlandomemory.info/memory/topic/all-souls-catholic-church-sunday-bulletins
- **22.2013** Excerpts from Sunday Bulletins published between 1985 and 2012 currently on file at All Souls Catholic Church Office in Sanford, Florida.

TAB 23 1967-1968 All Souls Parish Directory

- 23.1 All Souls Catholic Church Album Directory, circa 1968, Le Mann & Associates, Skokie, Ill. Original: All Souls Catholic Church office.
- 23.1.5 NOTE: States rectory and school were erected in 1912. Rectory completed by April 1911. SEE Source 36.8. Construction on school/convent began in late 1911. SEE Sources 116.1.4 entry Sep. 29, 1911 and Source 40.19 entries Dec. 23, 1911 and May 10, 1912. First school opened on Sept. 25, 1911 in house at 823 Park avenue. School/convent located on church property occupied by sisters and students in May 1912. NOTE: Fathers Hennessy and Humphries. States Fr. Humphries was pastor until 1926 and Fr. Clasby became pastor in 1926, however, the December 1925 Orlando Telephone Directory lists Rev. M. C. Clasby as the resident at 816 Oak Ave., indicating he was already the pastor at All Souls in Sanford. Fr. Humphries is not listed in the directory. SEE Source 118.1

8/16/15

TAB 24 1970, 1975 – Peter Schaal, Sanford as I Knew It; Sanford – the War Years

24.1 Sanford as I Knew it 1912-1935, Peter Schaal, 1970, Orlando, Fla., pp. 10, 12, 21-22, 70.

NOTE: Schaal states "the school operated in that building from September 25, 1911 to late 1912," however, the May 10, 1912, Tampa Tribune states: "The convent ... for the Sisters of Mercy ... is so near completion that the sisters ... have moved in, and the children are receiving instruction in the new building."

He also states the address of the school was "831 Park," however, 1912 Sanborn map shows the address as "823 Park," the last house on the block.

NOTE: Schaal states the fire began around midnight Jan. 24, 1932; all others say 4:30 a.m. Jan. 25, 1932. SEE Sources 18.1–18.3, 18.5-18.6

24.2 Sanford and the World War II Years: 1936-1945, Peter Schaal, 1975, pp. 64, 101, 103, 117, 146, 172-3.

NOTE: Orlando Sentinel and Florida Death Index indicate Fr. McInerney died Dec. 29, 1939.

NOTE: Source 20.3 states Father Cotter was from DeLand parish.

TAB 25 1972 - All Souls Parish Directory

25.1 All Souls Catholic Church Album Directory, circa 1972. Original: All Souls Catholic Church office.

NOTE: Directory includes photographs and addresses of family and individual members of the parish.

TAB 26 1976 – Sanford Then and Now

26.1 Sanford Then and Now, Greater Sanford Chamber of Commerce, Katherine Bishop, Celery City Printing Co., Sanford, Fla., 1976, pp. 13, 35. Original: Florida Collection, Orlando Public Library.

NOTE: Article implies that Henry Sanford donated the land on which all the churches were built. Bishop Moore paid \$2,600 for the land, however, in a letter to Frederic Rand, Sanford claims the lot was worth \$1,000 more. SEE Sources 86.3.3, 6.1.1-2 and 6.2.1-2

TAB 27 1978 All Souls Parish Directory

27.1 All Souls Catholic Community, Sanford, Florida 1978 Album Directory, 1978, United Church Directories, Galion, Ohio. Original: All Souls Catholic Church office.

TAB 28 1985 – St. James First 100 Years 1885-1985

28.1 Excerpts: *St. James Community Celebrates Its First One Hundred Years 1885-1985* (including "The Good News of St. James Cathedral: A short history of the first 100 years of a Catholic parish," Edward Hayes), United Church Directories, Galion, Ohio, 1985, http://orlandomemory.info

*NOTE: Page 10 states property for Sanford church purchased in 1881. The property for the first church at 8th and Oak was purchased April 26, 1887 for \$2600 dollars. SEE Sources 6.1, 6.2, 6.3

- **28.2** DIGITAL FILE ONLY: *St. James Community Celebrates Its First One Hundred Years 1885-1985*, full text, http://orlandomemory.info.
- **28.3** DIGITAL FILE ONLY: Index, *St. James Community Celebrates Its First One Hundred Years 1885-1985,* Kim Peters, 2012, http://orlandomemory.info.

TAB 29 1988 – Catholic Presence in Central Florida

- **29.1** Excerpt: *The Catholic Presence in Central Florida,* 1988, Orlando Diocesan Council of Catholic Women, Jane Quinn, ed., p. 48. Original: All Souls Catholic Church office.
- 29.1.2 NOTE: States services held in "Livery Stable;" should be "Hall." SEE Source 21.1.1 and Source 2.6

 NOTE: States first church burned down September 1931; should be Jan. 25, 1932. SEE Sources 18.1 18.10

 NOTE: Cannot confirm church capacity. Some state 350; others 400.

TAB 30 1989 - All Souls Parish Directory

30.1 All Souls Catholic Church Album Directory, 1989, United Church Directories, Galion, Ohio. Original: All Souls Catholic Church office.

TAB 31	1996 – Annual Holiday Tour of Homes (excerpts)
31.1	Excerpts: 8 th Annual Holiday Tour of Homes, Sanford Historic Trust, 1996, Sanford, Fla. Contains errors
	regarding church history. Original: All Souls Catholic Church office. NOTE: Have not documented if church and rectory were part of previous seven tours.
TAB 32 32.1	2001 – All Souls Parish Directory All Souls Catholic Church Album Directory, no title on cover, 2001, United Church Directories, Galion, Ohio.
	·
TAB 33	2008 – Program: Dedication 3rd Church
33.1	All Souls Catholic Church Dedication, Aug. 15, 2008, Sanford, Fla. Original: All Souls Catholic Church office.
TAB 34 34.1	2012 – All Souls Parish Directory All Souls Catholic Church through the years: Celebrating 1887-2012, 125 years, 2012, United Church
54.1	Directories, Galion, Ohio. Original: Angie Bryant.
TAB 35	African American parishioners
35.1	"All Souls Parish wins battle against termites," Florida Catholic, July 28, 1995, p. 1.
35.2	"A helping hand," Florida Catholic, Jan. 5, 1996, p. A12.
35.3	"Sanford parish spotlights black history contributions," Florida Catholic, Feb. 16, 1996, A1.
35.4	"Special Masses," Florida Catholic, April 5, 1996, A16.
35.5	"Mass, dinner brings together African-American community," Florida Catholic, April 26, 1996, p. A13.
35.6	"Dr. King to be remembered in area activities," Florida Catholic, Jan. 16, 1997, p. A13.
35.7	"5th Sunday Fellowship," Florida Catholic, July 24, 1997, p. A14.
35.8	"Knights of Peter Claver, auxiliary initiated," Florida Catholic, Dec. 4, 1997, p. A11.
35.9	"Awards for service," Florida Catholic, Jan. 15, 1998, p. A15.
35.10	African American and Hispanic Ministry, Florida Catholic, June 24, 1999, p. A12.
35.11	"Diocese celebrates gifts black Catholics bring to community," Florida Catholic, Oct. 19, 2000, p. 1A
35.12	"Thank you for your faithfulness, bishop tells black Catholics," Florida Catholic, Nov. 16, 2000, p. A3.
35.13	"Black Catholic lay group celebrates its 10th anniversary of service in Orlando Diocese," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 23, 2007, p. A3.
35.14	"Faith, works of St. Peter Claver inspire many," Florida Catholic, Sept. 28, 2012, p. 3.
TAB 36	Buildings & Structures other than churches
36.1	Dedication all-purpose building, Florida Catholic, Nov. 13, 1981, p. 20.
36.2	"Duany Project implemented," Sanford Herald, circa 1992, original: All Souls Church office.
36.3	"Refurbished rectory in national commercial," Florida Catholic, May 12, 1995, p. A15.
36.4	"All Souls Catholic Church Rectory," unknown source, circa 1998.
36.5	"Diocese Christmas festivities," Florida Catholic, Dec. 23, 1999, p. A6.
36.6	Warranty Deed: Norbert M. Dorsey to Stephen Myers and Kimberly Behulak, former rectory, 718 Oak Ave., Sanford, Fla. Image, maps.google.com, residence at 718 Oak Ave.
36.7	Post card circa 1914: Parochial Residence, Catholic Church and school, Sanford, Florida, from the Ellen Mahoney collection, donated to the Diocese of Orlando Archive 11/5/2014 by Alice Fitts Teslo.
36.8	"Parochial Residence of Father Bresnahan. The Catholic Church," <i>The Sanford Herald,</i> April 28, 1911, no page number, cols. 1-2. Image of residence.

TAB 37	Cemetery – All Souls Catholic
37.1	Contract dated Jan. 3, 1883: parcel located adjacent to All Souls Cemetery, Florida Land and Colonization Co. to Trustees of Sanford Cemetery Co., Account Book of General Henry Shelton Sanford of Florida Land & Colonization Company, p. 611, online, http://digital.library .ucf.edu, original at Sanford Museum. Established that area as location for Sanford's cemeteries.
37.2	Indenture between Florida Land and Colonization Co. and Right Rev. John Moore, Catholic Bishop of St. Augustine, All Souls Catholic Cemetery parcel located adjacent to Sanford Cemetery Co., Orange County Comptroller, Dec. 21, 1889, p. 15, online, http://or.occompt.com
37.3	Plat of Roman Catholic Cemetery, Orange County Comptroller, May 31, 1890, recorded Book C, p. 44, online, http://or.occompt.com.
37.4	"Around the Parishes," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1966, pp. 2, 8.
37.5	Advertisement All Souls Catholic Cemetery, Florida Catholic, July 12, 1968, p. 10.
37.6	"Remembering the dead," Florida Catholic, Nov. 7, 1986, p. 5.
37.7	"Church-owned cemeteries have certain consolation," Florida Catholic, Mar. 26, 1993, p. B8.
37.8	"Memorial marker honors unborn," "K of C donation funds Respect Life efforts," Florida Catholic, Matthew R. Gomez, Nov. 11, 1994, pp. A1, A7, A13.
37.9	"Metal thieves target cemetery vases in Sanford," WESH 2 News, March 27, 2013, online, accessed 7/14/14, http://www.wesh.com/news/central-florida/seminole-county/Metal-thieves-target-cemetery-vases-in-Sanford
TAB 38	Church – 2nd structure
38.1	"2 New Statues Blessed for Sanford Church," Florida Catholic, Aug. 20, 1943, p. 8.
38.2	Photograph church exterior circa 1945, All Souls file, Sanford Museum.
38.3	"All Souls Church Gutted By Blaze, Damage At \$4,000," Sanford Herald, Oct. 1, 1962, p. 1, Herald photo.
38.4	"Church is losing its prophets – All Souls' stained glass falling out piece by piece," <i>Orlando Sentinel,</i> Seminole Sentinel, Nancy Imperiale, July 9, 1989, p. 1. NOTE: Fire was Jan. 25, 1932 not 1920s.
38.5	"All Souls Parish wins battle against termites," Florida Catholic, G. A. Demps, July 28, 1995, p. 1.
20.6	All Jours Furtish with Static against termites, Tropial Cultione, G. A. Demps, July 25, 1555, p. 1.
38.6	Lightning strikes bell tower: Photographs, <i>Sanford Herald</i> , Aug. 12, 1997, p. 2A, Sanford Museum. "Bell tower restored," <i>Sanford Herald</i> , Feb. 20, 1998.
38.7	Lightning strikes bell tower: Photographs, Sanford Herald, Aug. 12, 1997, p. 2A, Sanford Museum.
	Lightning strikes bell tower: Photographs, <i>Sanford Herald,</i> Aug. 12, 1997, p. 2A, Sanford Museum. "Bell tower restored," <i>Sanford Herald,</i> Feb. 20, 1998.
38.7	Lightning strikes bell tower: Photographs, <i>Sanford Herald</i> , Aug. 12, 1997, p. 2A, Sanford Museum. "Bell tower restored," <i>Sanford Herald</i> , Feb. 20, 1998. Preparations for hurricane: Photograph, <i>Sanford Herald</i> , Sept. 14, 1999, p. 1A, original at Sanford Museum.
38.7 38.8 38.9	Lightning strikes bell tower: Photographs, Sanford Herald, Aug. 12, 1997, p. 2A, Sanford Museum. "Bell tower restored," Sanford Herald, Feb. 20, 1998. Preparations for hurricane: Photograph, Sanford Herald, Sept. 14, 1999, p. 1A, original at Sanford Museum. Painting of church, http://stewartjonesart.blogspot.com/2010/06/painting-churches.html Photograph church exterior circa 1940, high resolution, Sanford/ All Souls file, Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, Univ. of Florida Smathers Libraries, Aisle 23/D/5-6, Box 4-5, Michael Gannon, 1965, scanned 8/23/14. Church – 3rd structure
38.7 38.8 38.9	Lightning strikes bell tower: Photographs, <i>Sanford Herald</i> , Aug. 12, 1997, p. 2A, Sanford Museum. "Bell tower restored," <i>Sanford Herald</i> , Feb. 20, 1998. Preparations for hurricane: Photograph, <i>Sanford Herald</i> , Sept. 14, 1999, p. 1A, original at Sanford Museum. Painting of church, http://stewartjonesart.blogspot.com/2010/06/painting-churches.html Photograph church exterior circa 1940, high resolution, Sanford/ All Souls file, Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, Univ. of Florida Smathers Libraries, Aisle 23/D/5-6, Box 4-5, Michael Gannon, 1965, scanned 8/23/14.
38.7 38.8 38.9	Lightning strikes bell tower: Photographs, Sanford Herald, Aug. 12, 1997, p. 2A, Sanford Museum. "Bell tower restored," Sanford Herald, Feb. 20, 1998. Preparations for hurricane: Photograph, Sanford Herald, Sept. 14, 1999, p. 1A, original at Sanford Museum. Painting of church, http://stewartjonesart.blogspot.com/2010/06/painting-churches.html Photograph church exterior circa 1940, high resolution, Sanford/ All Souls file, Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, Univ. of Florida Smathers Libraries, Aisle 23/D/5-6, Box 4-5, Michael Gannon, 1965, scanned 8/23/14. Church – 3rd structure
38.7 38.8 38.9 TAB 39 39.1	Lightning strikes bell tower: Photographs, Sanford Herald, Aug. 12, 1997, p. 2A, Sanford Museum. "Bell tower restored," Sanford Herald, Feb. 20, 1998. Preparations for hurricane: Photograph, Sanford Herald, Sept. 14, 1999, p. 1A, original at Sanford Museum. Painting of church, http://stewartjonesart.blogspot.com/2010/06/painting-churches.html Photograph church exterior circa 1940, high resolution, Sanford/ All Souls file, Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, Univ. of Florida Smathers Libraries, Aisle 23/D/5-6, Box 4-5, Michael Gannon, 1965, scanned 8/23/14. Church – 3rd structure "Sanford Property being considered for new church," Florida Catholic, Oct. 26, 2000, p. 3. "Diocese finds new land for school, church – After complaints ended plans to build in Lake Mary, All Souls may

8/16/15	

"Church branches out - 114-year-old parish on financial rebound," Mary Knowles, <i>Orlando Sentinel</i> , Seminole section, Jun. 17, 2006, pp. B1, B7.
Legal description, parcel S.R. 46, new church from lien dated Jan. 26, 2007, recorded 2/1/2007, Seminole County book 6575, p. 81.
"Steeple on the rise," <i>The Orlando Sentinel,</i> Seminole section, Feb. 18, 2007, p. J2, photo Joe Burbank. "Venerable parish grows tall walls," <i>Orlando Sentinel,</i> Seminole edition, Sept. 9, 2007, p. J1, photo, Joe Burbank.
"Parishioner paves way for building campaign," Florida Catholic, Oct. 5, 2007, p. 15.
Parcel address, lots, description from Lien recorded Seminole County book 06694, Pg. 0185, May 15, 2007.
"All Souls dedicates new church," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Aug. 29, 2008, p. A16. NOTES : The <i>cornerstone</i> for the 1st Church <i>laid July 4</i> , 1887; church burned down in the early morning hours of January 25, 1932; not 1931.
Photograph: Church repaired/repainted, July 2014, All Souls Church website, http://www.allsouls sanford.org, 2014, JP Photography.
"Church ready at All Souls," Sanford Herald, Steve Paradis, Jan. 23, 2008, http://mysanfordherald.com
Church History – Brief histories & Sunday bulletins
St. Mary of Lakes established as mission of All Souls, unknown newspaper article, circa Jan. 28, 1937; online history, http://home.catholicweb.com/StMaryoftheLakes.
"Sanford History," Florida Catholic, Oct. 16, 1953, p. 2.
"New Plant Blessed, Sanford," photographs, Missa Recitata, school and parish hall additions, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , 29 Jan. 1960, pp. 1, 2, 3, 8. NOTE: School location is on Eighth Street between Oak and Myrtle.
"75th Anniversary," Florida Catholic, Oct. 31, 1986, p. 6.
"All Souls marks 75th anniversary," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 7, 1986, Gary Morton, p. 8. NOTE: First church completed circa Nov. 1887 as a mission. Should have been designated a parish in 1911. NOTE: All Souls officially designated a parish July 25, 1958. SEE Source 114.1.3 and Source 29.1.1-2
"Central Deanery," Florida Catholic, Sept. 3, 1993, p. B4. NOTE: States Masses at "Doyle's livery stable," should be "Doyle's Hall." SEE Source 2.6 and Source 21.1.1. SEE ALSO Timeline entry #7.
"Growing family interest uplifts All Souls," Florida Catholic, Matthew R. Gomez, Feb. 17, 1995, p. A13.
"Church is beacon to Catholics in Sanford and beyond," Florida Catholic, Teresa Peterson, Nov. 7, 2008, p. A2.
"Anniversaries. All Souls Catholic Church. Historic parish celebrates 125 years in Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Michael Harker, July 13, 2012, p. 2. NOTE: Cornerstone laid July 4, 1887; completed circa Nov. 1, 1887. SEE Source 41.1.8 and Source 8.1
The Orlando Sentinel, Seminole section / Seminole Extra, various articles. "Breakfast Rotary Club honors 10 top school safety patrols," Chet Glover, May 12, 1985, p. 19. "Sanford parade going downhill – Ho-Hum replaces 'Ho, Ho, Ho," Gary Taylor, Dec. 19, 1985, p. 8. "37 area top spellers going to county bee," Elaine Bennett, Mar. 9, 1986, p. 4. "Sanford may join church in fixing up park," Gary Taylor, July 16, 1986, p. 3. "2 Sanford teens to attend Papal Mass," Chet Glover, Sept. 10, 1987, p. 4. "Groups fingerprinting children," Sept. 17, 1987, p. 29. "County parades spread Christmas cheer. Sanford-Seminole Jaycees bring annual festivities to downtown," Tamie Wersinger, Dec. 11, 1987, p. 3. "Two Sanford middle school students took honors in a recent essay writing contest sponsored by the Callahan Neighborhood Association," Ron Patrizio, Dec. 27, 1987, p. 10. "School programs can energize trash-recycling efforts," Don Boyett, Nov. 8, 1988, p. 1. "Neighborhood Notebook," July 9, 1989, p. 3

8/16/15

"Deadline near for Mardi Gras Pageant," Feb. 14, 1993, p. K8.

40.10.3 "Vandals won't let departed rest in peace," March 4, 1993, p. 16.

"Homes for the Holidays," Elaine Bennett, Nov. 24, 1994, p. I3.

"Sanford Historic Trust sponsors Tour of Gardens," Homes Section, April 27, 1996, p. G10.

"Garden Tour Delights the Senses," Tammie Wersinger, May 14, 1998, p. D11.

"Trees find home in new grove – a group of special trees is being moved room Fort Mellon Park to make way for a hotel," Elaine Backhaus, Jan. 17, 1999, p. K4.

40.10.4 "Walt Disney Dreamer and Doer," April 6, 2000, p. I3.

"Al Fornace traded doctor's bag for clergy robe at 77," Robert Perez, June 3, 2001, p. B6.

"Socks will offer comfort to firefighters' feet, souls – The Deltona High sale aims to help the rescue workers and the families of some Sept. 11 victims," *Orlando Sentinel*, Volusia Sentinel, Kevin P. Connolly, Oct. 6, 2001, p. 6.

"20 Softball teams playing to help school," Feb. 16, 2002, p. H1.

"All Souls Catholic plans larger church," Dec. 12, 2002, p. J1.

40.10.5 "Church Craft Fair," Jill Duff-Hoppes, Oct. 16, 2003, p. H1.

"Open house – a roundup of holiday home tours," Nov. 30, 2003, p. J7.

"School has benefit concert," Dec. 11, 2003, p. H13.

"Students speak up," Jan. 1, 2006, p. K4.

"Young Vincentians hold deodorant drive for homeless," Kate Santich, July 18, 2012, p. A7.

- **40.11** "Letter from Father Trout," *Parish family picture album*, circa 2008.
- 40.12 All Souls Parish Bulletin, July 6, 2014, pp. 1, 2, 3, 5, 6. Corrections: Page 3: Letter from Fr. Swembergh date:6/7 '87. Page 5: Photos 1st church completed circa Nov. 1, 1887. Exterior photo circa 1901-1907. interior image from All Souls Catholic Church: Through the years, 2012, p. 2, date unknown. Page 6: "Father Swembergh held Mass at Doyle's livery stable." Daily Sanford Journal dated July 5, 1887: "Catholic Services at Doyle's Hall"
- 40.13 "All Souls Celebrates 75th Year as Parish," Sanford Herald, Oct. 26, 1986, All Souls file, Sanford Museum.
 NOTES: Only reference to "of Purgatory" or fire in 1959; 2nd church fire reported in Sanford Herald, Oct. 1, 1962. SEE Source 38.3
- **40.14** Debt reduction new church, *Pastoral Council minutes*, Sept. 19, 2013, http://allsoulssanford.org
- **40.15** Letter to parishioners from Fr. Voor; Announcements: Knights of Columbus and St. Vincent de Paul Society, *All Souls Sunday Bulletin*, July 20, 2014, pp. 2, 3, 6.
- **40.16** Father Medina's first message to parishioners; "DAWG participates in Catholic Heart Workcamp," *All Souls Sunday Bulletin*, July 27, 2014, p. 6.
- **40.17** Weird Animals Summer Bible School, *All Souls Sunday Bulletin*, Aug. 3, 2014, p. 3.
- 40.18 Ice cream social, Prayer Shawl Ministry, Knights of Columbus, All Souls Sunday Bulletin, August 10, 2014, p. 5.
- 40.19 Transcriptions *Tampa Tribune*, Dec. 23, 1911 Dec. 26, 1912. Received from Seminole Museum 10/22/14. "Sanford News Notes. Sisters of Mercy will soon have new home," *Tampa Tribune*, Dec. 23, 1911.
 "Sanford News Notes. Sisters moved into convent," *Tampa Tribune*, May 10, 1912.
 "Sanford News Notes. Entertainment at St. Annie's School," *Tampa Tribune*, May 27, 1912.

"Catholic Sisters Will Establish a Hospital," *Tampa Tribune*, Oct. 5, 1912.

"Christmas Exercises," Tampa Tribune, Dec. 26, 1912.

TAB 41 Church History compiled by Winkie LeFils

- **41.1** Church History All Souls Catholic Church History : A Journey of Faith 2007 and research materials compiled by Winkie LeFils.
- **41.1.12** NOTE: Father Humphries. NOTE: States Fr. Humphries was pastor until 1926 and Fr. Clasby became pastor in 1926, however, the December 1925 Orlando Telephone Directory lists Rev. M. C. Clasby as the resident at 816 Oak Ave., indicating he was already the pastor at All Souls in Sanford. Father Humphries is not listed in the directory. SEE Source 118.1

NOTE: Father Clasby. NOTE: See above note.

8/16/15

NOTE: Father Kellaghan. Cannot confirm dates of service. SEE Sources 21.1.1, 23.1.5.

NOTE: Father McGowan. Cannot confirm dates. SEE Sources 50.4 and 50.5.

NOTE: Father Danen. Source 41.1.12 says he left in 1986, however, Source 50.20.1-3 says he left May 14, 1987.

NOTE: Father Burns. Cannot confirm date he left All Souls. Listed as pastor Oct. 1992 (Source 56.5) and at Santa Fe High School Aug. 1, 1993 (Source 50.23). Fr. Michael Collins was Temporary Administrator of All Souls Feb. 3, 1993, indicating Father Burns had already left All Souls.

NOTE: Father Collins. Cannot confirm 1992 start date. *Florida Catholic* indicates he was appointed Temporary Administrator Feb. 3, 1993. SEE Source 60.1

TAB 42 Church Histories – Various / Unknown authors

- **42.1** History All Souls Catholic Church, unknown author (possibly Winkie LeFils or CCW member), 1986.
- 42.2 All Souls Parish History at a Glance, 1989. Events in parish history by month.
- **42.2.1 NOTE: Father Hennessy.** Shows name as "John A. Hennessee." Correct spelling of last name is "Hennessy." Cannot confirm date of arrival or duration of the vacancy. Sources 110.1 and 110.2 show Father Michael J. Farley as the "administrator" of All Souls until Dec. 8, 1920.

May 1925 Telephone Directory shows Fr. Hennessy as pastor residing at 916 Oak (should be 816). See Source 118.1, possibly indicating he was still the pastor at All Souls.

NOTE: States new classrooms blessed in 1961, however, article and photos in *Florida Catholic* indicate event was Jan. 21, 1960. SEE Source 40.3

NOTE: States funding campaign began March 18, but Source 102.6 states campaign began "last Sunday, March 8."

NOTE: Father Humphries. States Fr. Humphries was pastor until Feb. 28, 1926, however, the December 1925 Telephone Directory lists Rev. M. C. Clasby at 816 Oak Ave., and Father Humphries is not listed in the directory. SEE Source 118.1

42.2.2 NOTE: Father Bresnahan. States Fr. Bresnahan arrived at All Souls on April 1, 1911. Date is incorrect. Fr. Bresnahan celebrated his first Mass at All Souls as pastor on Sunday, October 23, 1910 and his rectory was constructed circa Feb. 1911. SEE Source 116.1.2-3.

States Fr. Bresnahan left on April 4, 1915, however, Peter Schaal states: "An old friends left us April 14, when Father Bresnahan...said his final Mass before going to Jacksonville..." SEE Source 24.1.2

NOTE: Father O'Riordan. Cannot confirm date.

NOTE: Fr. Clasby. States Fr. Clasby became pastor on April 11, 1926, however, the December 1925 Orlando Telephone Directory lists Rev. M. C. Clasby as the resident at 816 Oak Ave., indicating he was already the pastor at All Souls in Sanford. The previous pastor, Father Humphries, is not listed in the directory. SEE Source 118.1

NOTE: Father Humphries and Father Clasby. States Fr. Humphries was pastor until Feb. 28, 1926 and Fr. Clasby became pastor on April 11, 1926, however, the December 1925 Telephone Directory lists Rev. M. C. Clasby at 816 Oak Ave., and Father Humphries is not listed in the directory. SEE Source 118.1

NOTE: States '512' is a NEW address in April 1972, however, Source 104.4 published March 31, 1972, refers to the *original opening* April 18, 1971.

42.2.3 NOTE: States cornerstone was "dedicated" on July 4, 1887. First time this language used. Cornerstone laid on July 4, 1887. No record found yet on date the completed church was dedicated.

NOTE: Father O'Riordan. Cannot confirm dates or duration of vacancy. Sources 41.1.12 and 42.2.3 show July 25, 1920, however, Sources 82.1 and 82.2 say he was still at All Souls Oct. 1, 1920. Source 110.1 states Fr. Farley was administrator at All Souls when he was appointed pastor to St. Joseph's in Dec. 1920.

42.2.4 NOTE: Father Humphries. Cannot confirm dates. States Fr. Humphries was pastor until Feb. 28, 1926, however, the December 1925 Telephone Directory lists Rev. M. C. Clasby as the resident at 816 Oak Ave., indicating he was already the pastor at All Souls in Sanford. Father Humphries is not listed in the directory. SEE Source 118.1

NOTE: Father McInerney. Cannot confirm dates. Sources 78.3 and 24.2 state he was at All Souls from Oct. 1930-Oct. 1932.

8/16/15

- 42.2.5 NOTE: Father Nachtrab. Cannot confirm date. SEE Sources 24.2 and 81.2. NOTE: Father Lyons. Cannot confirm dates.
- 42.2.6 **NOTE:** Should be Doyle's Hall. See Sources 5.9 and Source 2.6.

NOTE: States school opened 1913 and closed 1914. First school opened Sept. 25, 1911 in a house at 823 Park Avenue until school could be constructed. The school constructed on church property was occupied in May 1912. Second school was a converted two story garage on the Randal Chase property.

NOTE: Masses celebrated at Doyle's Hall. See Source 2.9.

NOTE: Cannot confirm amount of \$28,000; some sources report cost was \$20,000.

NOTE: States church fire was Jan. 24, 1932. Sources 18.1-18.5 - Newspapers state alarm was 4:30 a.m. Jan. 25, 1932. Source: 24.1.2 – Peter Schaal states around 12 midnight Jan. 24, 1932. SEE Timeline Entry #28.

NOTE: Father Bresnahan first celebrated Mass at All Souls as resident pastor on Oct. 23, 1910. See Source 116.1.

- 42.3 History in five year increments circa 1997, compiler unknown. **NOTE**: pp. 42.3.4-6 states laying of cornerstone include the celebration of a Mass, however, no other mention found. Laying of cornerstone reported at 1:30 p.m. as part of 4th of July festivities.
- 42.4 Untitled time table, circa 2004-2005, compiler unknown.

42.5	Sanford on the St. Johns, Mary Leffler Strong, p. 55, circa 1950.
TAB 43	Community Involvement
43.1	"Sanford Women Aid Red Cross. Orphanages in Tampa and Jacksonville also benefit," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> July 12, 1940, p. 1
43.2	"Alcohol and Drugs Anonymous chartered in Sanford," Florida Catholic, June 29, 1973, p. 13.
43.3	"All Souls member gives Salvation Army assist," Florida Catholic, May 16, 1975, p. 20.
43.4	"Jan. 22 – A day to mourn," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Jan. 16, 1976, p. 24.
43.5	"Pornography," Florida Catholic, Nov. 13, 1987, p. 8.
43.6	"Sanford residents, churches fight adult only businesses," Florida Catholic, Jan. 8, 1998, p. A15.
43.7	"Crisis pregnancy center offers abortion alternatives," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, June 11, 1998, pp. A1, A13.
43.8	"Family says multiple births are bundles of joy not burden. Oviedo family in need of help with quadruplets on the way," Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1998, Julie Greene, pp. A11, 15.
43.9	"Quadruplets thriving after early delivery," Florida Catholic, Nov. 19, 1998, p. 14.
43.10	"No need to wait till April for a shower," Florida Catholic, Dec. 17, 1998, p. A10.
43.11	"Diocesan youth stand up with thousands for life," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Julie Greene, Feb. 4, 1999, pp. A13, A16. "'Jane Roe' of 1973 Roe vs. Wade case set to speak at pregnancy crisis center benefit," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Feb. 4, 1999, p. A16.

- 43.12 "Norma McCorvey vows to be 'Roe No More'," Florida Catholic, May 20, 1999, pp. 1, A12.
- 43.13 "Words from Matthew's Gospel spread school's cause," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, Mar. 15, 2001, p. A5.
- 43.14 "Pregnancy center counsel women on abortion alternatives," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, June 14, 2001, p. 3A.
- 43.15 "Haitian children stir man to help. 'Blitz baby' Patrick O'Shea uses a web site to bring together fund-raising efforts," Orlando Sentinel, Michelle R. Donahue, July 8, 2004, pp. H1, H5.
- 43.16 "Mission of mercy fueled by own loss," The Orlando Sentinel, Seminole section, March 30, 2008, P. J7.

43.17	"Priest offers Haitian kids a bit of refuge," <i>The Orlando Sentinel,</i> Seminole section, Jeff Kunerth, June 15, 2010, pp. A1, A19.
43.18	"Strong support for Respect Life Sunday," Florida Catholic, Michael Harker, Oct. 21, 2011, p. 3.
43.19	"Conservatives rally in Orlando against Obama, health reform," <i>The Orlando Sentinel</i> , Scott Powers, 24 Mar. 2012, p. A4.
43.20	"Catholic school children help students in New York," Florida Catholic, Jan. 25, 2013, p. A5.
43.21	"With Sanford's help Haitian school continues to grow," Sanford Herald, Rachel Delinski, Nov. 21, 2011, http://mysanfordherald.com
43.22	"Sanford Recreation Fall Softball League Champions crowned," Sanford Herald, Dean Smith, Nov. 22, 2008, http://mysanfordherald.com
43.23	Seminole, Father Rory H. B. Harris, Sanford Herald, Sept. 16, 2009, http://mysanfordherald.com
43.24	"Haiti's aftershock," Sanford Herald, Glenn Judah, July 2, 2010, http://mysanfordherald.com
43.25	"Wicklow 11-year-old collects toothbrushes for homeless kids," Sanford Herald, Nikki Namdar, Aug. 3, 2011, http://mysanfordherald.com
TAB 44	Deacons & Seminarians
44.1	"Seminarian celebration offers bright hope for new year," Florida Catholic, Matthew Gomez, Jan. 7, 1993, p. B3.
44.2	"Getting to know your seminarians," Florida Catholic, Feb. 19, 1998, p. A12.
44.3	"Tears of joy mark transitional diaconate ordination: Two men get a step closer to priesthood," Florida
44.4	Catholic, Julie Greene, June 24, 1999, p. A9.
44.5	"Nine to be ordained to the diaconate June 4," Florida Catholic, May 27, 2005, pp. A3.
44.6	"Deacon Marty Mueller," All Souls Parish Bulletin, Jan. 23, 2011, p. 2.
	"Seminarian Alex Lambis," All Souls Parish Bulletin, Oct. 19, 2014, p. 2
	Schillarian Alex Lambis, All Souis Furish Bulletini, Oct. 15, 2014, p. 2
TAB 45	Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Dorsey
TAB 45 45.1	
	Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Dorsey
45.1	Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Dorsey "Bishop Dorsey called quiet, thoughtful," Florida Catholic, Deacon Henry Libersat, Mar. 23, 1990, p. 11.
45.1 45.2	Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Dorsey "Bishop Dorsey called quiet, thoughtful," Florida Catholic, Deacon Henry Libersat, Mar. 23, 1990, p. 11. Welcome advertisement, Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 24.
45.1 45.2 45.3 45.4 TAB 46	Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Dorsey "Bishop Dorsey called quiet, thoughtful," Florida Catholic, Deacon Henry Libersat, Mar. 23, 1990, p. 11. Welcome advertisement, Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 24. Photograph Adam Frank and Bishop Dorsey, Florida Catholic, June 1, 1990, p 1. "Bishop took long road to Orlando," Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 2A. Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Grady
45.1 45.2 45.3 45.4	"Bishop Dorsey called quiet, thoughtful," Florida Catholic, Deacon Henry Libersat, Mar. 23, 1990, p. 11. Welcome advertisement, Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 24. Photograph Adam Frank and Bishop Dorsey, Florida Catholic, June 1, 1990, p 1. "Bishop took long road to Orlando," Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 2A.
45.1 45.2 45.3 45.4 TAB 46	Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Dorsey "Bishop Dorsey called quiet, thoughtful," Florida Catholic, Deacon Henry Libersat, Mar. 23, 1990, p. 11. Welcome advertisement, Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 24. Photograph Adam Frank and Bishop Dorsey, Florida Catholic, June 1, 1990, p 1. "Bishop took long road to Orlando," Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 2A. Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Grady
45.1 45.2 45.3 45.4 TAB 46 46.1	 Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Dorsey "Bishop Dorsey called quiet, thoughtful," Florida Catholic, Deacon Henry Libersat, Mar. 23, 1990, p. 11. Welcome advertisement, Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 24. Photograph Adam Frank and Bishop Dorsey, Florida Catholic, June 1, 1990, p 1. "Bishop took long road to Orlando," Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 2A. Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Grady "A salute to Florida's Bishop Grady," Florida Catholic, May 25, 1990, p. 8. "Bishop ordains 48 priests during his tenure in Orlando Diocese," Florida Catholic, Bishop Grady Anniversary
45.1 45.2 45.3 45.4 TAB 46 46.1 46.2	 Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Dorsey "Bishop Dorsey called quiet, thoughtful," Florida Catholic, Deacon Henry Libersat, Mar. 23, 1990, p. 11. Welcome advertisement, Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 24. Photograph Adam Frank and Bishop Dorsey, Florida Catholic, June 1, 1990, p 1. "Bishop took long road to Orlando," Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 2A. Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Grady "A salute to Florida's Bishop Grady," Florida Catholic, May 25, 1990, p. 8. "Bishop ordains 48 priests during his tenure in Orlando Diocese," Florida Catholic, Bishop Grady Anniversary Souvenir Edition, April 23, 1998, pp. A29-30.
45.1 45.2 45.3 45.4 TAB 46 46.1 46.2	 Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Dorsey "Bishop Dorsey called quiet, thoughtful," Florida Catholic, Deacon Henry Libersat, Mar. 23, 1990, p. 11. Welcome advertisement, Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 24. Photograph Adam Frank and Bishop Dorsey, Florida Catholic, June 1, 1990, p 1. "Bishop took long road to Orlando," Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 2A. Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Grady "A salute to Florida's Bishop Grady," Florida Catholic, May 25, 1990, p. 8. "Bishop ordains 48 priests during his tenure in Orlando Diocese," Florida Catholic, Bishop Grady Anniversary Souvenir Edition, April 23, 1998, pp. A29-30. Diocese - Bishops Miscellaneous Information (St. Augustine and Orlando) "Diocese of Saint Augustine is rich in historic tradition: Six Bishops served See of St. Augustine since 1870
45.1 45.2 45.3 45.4 TAB 46 46.1 46.2 TAB 47	"Bishop Dorsey called quiet, thoughtful," Florida Catholic, Deacon Henry Libersat, Mar. 23, 1990, p. 11. Welcome advertisement, Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 24. Photograph Adam Frank and Bishop Dorsey, Florida Catholic, June 1, 1990, p 1. "Bishop took long road to Orlando," Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 2A. Diocese of Orlando - Bishop Grady "A salute to Florida's Bishop Grady," Florida Catholic, May 25, 1990, p. 8. "Bishop ordains 48 priests during his tenure in Orlando Diocese," Florida Catholic, Bishop Grady Anniversary Souvenir Edition, April 23, 1998, pp. A29-30. Diocese - Bishops Miscellaneous Information (St. Augustine and Orlando) "Diocese of Saint Augustine is rich in historic tradition: Six Bishops served See of St. Augustine since 1870 erection," Florida Catholic, May 2, 1947, p. 6.

TAB 48	Diocesan Events
48.1	"Florida Clergy at St. Leo Abbey for Annual Gathering," Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of
	Georgia, Nov. 18, 1933, p. 5.
48.2	"Tampa is host to 4 th Annual meeting. Six hundred attend sessions—Every section of state represented," <i>Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Dec. 22, 1934, p. 10.
48.3	Intentionally left blank.
48.4	"Spiritual and Moral Problems to be Discussed at Meeting," Florida Catholic, May 4, 1945, p. 3.
48.5	Intentionally left blank.
48.6	"DeLand Confirmation Exercises Reported," Florida Catholic, Dec. 21, 1951, p. 5.
48.7	"Our Lady of Lourdes Parish School Planned in Daytona Beach," Florida Catholic, July 22, 1955, pp. 1, 5.
48.8	"Retreat Movement Grows," Florida Catholic, Sept. 22, 1961, p. 8.
48.9	"Grade school teachers plan area meetings," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1965, pp. 1, 6.
48.10	"Confirmation in the faith" and "Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, April 26, 1996, pp. A1, A10, A12.
48.11	"Older children of God' gather for jubilee Mass," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Sept. 28, 2000, p. A5.
48.12	"Priests urged to help create new vision through synod," Florida Catholic, Sept. 30, 2005, p. A2.
48.13	"Priests meet in Sanford March 14," Florida Catholic, March 31, 2006, p. A8.
48.14	"Funeral of Bishop Patrick Barry Held," Florida Catholic, Aug. 23, 1940, pp. 1, 2.
48.15	"Bishop Hurley to be Installed on November 26 th ," Florida Catholic, Nov. 8, 1940, pp. 1, 6.
48.16	"Eucharist: the source and summit of our faith," The Florida Catholic, April 4-17, 2014, Linda Caldwell.
48.17	"Focus 11: Students learn priests and nuns are 'normal people'," <i>The Florida Catholic,</i> Michael Harker, March 7, 2014, p. 1.
48.18	"Home-school graduation celebrates family commitment," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Linda Caldwell, June 6, 2014, p. 3, online http://thefloridacatholic, accessed 9/25/2014
TAB 49	Diocesan History
49.1	"Report Dated 1885 Reveals Amazing Diocesan Growth," Florida Catholic, May 2, 1947, p. 6.
49.2	"Prelates and Priests March in Procession to Rites in Cathedral," Florida Catholic, May 2, 1947, pp. 3, 6.
49.3	"Former St. Petersburg Missions Attain Parish Status," Florida Catholic, April 13, 1951, p. 3.
49.4	"Bishop Michael J. Curley and Anti-Catholic Nativism in Florida: Part I," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Fr. David Page, Dec. 16, 1966, p. 4.
49.5	"Bishop Michael J. Curley and Anti-Catholic Nativism in Florida: Part II," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Fr. David Page, Dec. 30, 1966, p. 4.
49.6	"St. Augustine divided 3 ways in new Province of Florida. Miami diocese becomes Metropolitan See," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> May 10, 1968, pp. 1, 10.
49.7	"Early History of Pioneer Parishes in the Diocese of Orlando," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Father Michael V. Gannon, June 21, 1968, pp. 7B, 9B, 11B, 15B, 17B, 19B, 21B.
49.7.4	"All Souls Sanford," p. 15B.
	NOTE: Says church burned Sept. 1931. Church actually burned Jan. 25, 1932. SEE Sources 18.1-18.10. NOTE: Father Bresnahan. States Fr. Bresnahan arrived at All Souls in Spring of 1911. This is incorrect. Fr. Bresnahan celebrated his first Mass at All Souls as pastor on Sunday, October 23, 1910 and his rectory was constructed by about Feb. 1911. SEE Source 116.1.2-3.

	NOTE: Actual dates buildings constructed: Rectory completed circa Feb. 1911, SEE Source 36.8. First school opened Sept. 25, 1911 at Park and Ninth, Source 116.1.5 entry 9/29/1911. New Convent/School on church property occupied May 1912, Source 40.19 entry 5/10/1912.
49.8	"Church history dates back to 1881," Florida Catholic, Bret Gray, Oct. 31, 1969, p. 3.
49.9	"St. James preserves history records," Florida Catholic, Nov. 9, 1973, p. 9.
49.10	"St. James Cathedral: Parish that grew with Orlando," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 18, 1977, p. A. NOTE: States Father Fox traveled to All Souls until 1911 when Father Bresnahan arrived. Source 116.1.2 states the Father Fox celebrated his last Mass at All Souls on Oct. 9, 1910 and Father Bresnahan celebrated his first at parish priest on Oct. 23, 1910.
49.11	"Diocese to celebrate anniversary Sept. 24," Florida Catholic, June 16, 1978, p. A3.
49.12	"Rapid growth has challenged young diocese;" "Diocese Rooted in Catholic history of state," Florida Catholic Souvenir Edition, May 25, 1990, p. 8A.
49.13	"Forming Deaneries," Florida Catholic, July 16, 1993, p. B2.
49.14	Father Mullally, The Orlando Sentinel, Volusia edition, June 7, 2006, p. D7.
49.15	St. Joseph Colony, The Orlando Sentinel, Seminole Extra, Oct. 1, 1999, p. K2; Oct. 17, 1999, p. K2.
49.16	Mission at Enterprise, email from DeBary Hall, Mar. 3, 2014.
49.17	Photograph: Florida Catholic Heritage Trail, Michael V. Gannon, 2005, p. 24.
49.18	"All Souls, Sanford, Fla.," The Catholic Church in the United States of America, Vol. 3, 1914, New York, pp. 245, 258.
49.19	"The Diocese of St. Augustine," The Catholic Church in the United States of America, Vol. 3, 1914, New York,
	pp. 229-259.
	pp. 229-259. Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests
	pp. 229-259.
TAB 50	pp. 229-259. Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," <i>Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2.
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1 50.3.2	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," <i>Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2. Ibid., Index, p. 13.
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia,</i> Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," <i>Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia,</i> Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2. Ibid., Index, p. 13. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 17, 1950, p. 1.
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1 50.3.2 50.4 50.5	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, Florida Catholic, Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2. Ibid., Index, p. 13. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Nov. 17, 1950, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Oct. 3, 1952, p. 1.
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1 50.3.2 50.4	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, Florida Catholic, Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2. Ibid., Index, p. 13. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Nov. 17, 1950, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Oct. 3, 1952, p. 1. "Burse Donors Inscribed on Pioneer's Monument," Florida Catholic, April 11, 1958, p. 1.
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1 50.3.2 50.4 50.5	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, Florida Catholic, Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2. Ibid., Index, p. 13. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Nov. 17, 1950, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Oct. 3, 1952, p. 1. "Burse Donors Inscribed on Pioneer's Monument," Florida Catholic, April 11, 1958, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Aug. 16, 1963, p. 1.
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1 50.3.2 50.4 50.5 50.6	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," <i>Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2. Ibid., Index, p. 13. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Nov. 17, 1950, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 3, 1952, p. 1. "Burse Donors Inscribed on Pioneer's Monument," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , April 11, 1958, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Aug. 16, 1963, p. 1. "25 years ago in Florida Catholic," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Sept. 2, 1966, p. 8.
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1 50.3.2 50.4 50.5 50.6 50.7	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," <i>Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2. Ibid., Index, p. 13. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Nov. 17, 1950, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 3, 1952, p. 1. "Burse Donors Inscribed on Pioneer's Monument," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , April 11, 1958, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Aug. 16, 1963, p. 1. "25 years ago in Florida Catholic," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Sept. 2, 1966, p. 8. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Sept. 27, 1968, p. 1.
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1 50.3.2 50.4 50.5 50.6 50.7 50.8	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," <i>Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2. Ibid., Index, p. 13. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Nov. 17, 1950, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 3, 1952, p. 1. "Burse Donors Inscribed on Pioneer's Monument," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , April 11, 1958, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Aug. 16, 1963, p. 1. "25 years ago in Florida Catholic," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Sept. 2, 1966, p. 8.
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1 50.3.2 50.4 50.5 50.6 50.7 50.8 50.9	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia,</i> Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," <i>Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia,</i> Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2. Ibid., Index, p. 13. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 17, 1950, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Oct. 3, 1952, p. 1. "Burse Donors Inscribed on Pioneer's Monument," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> April 11, 1958, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Aug. 16, 1963, p. 1. "25 years ago in Florida Catholic," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Sept. 2, 1966, p. 8. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Sept. 27, 1968, p. 1. Excerpts: Diocese of Orlando, Priest Directory, online, http://www.orlandodiocese.org/priest-directory,
TAB 50 50.1 50.2 50.3.1 50.3.2 50.4 50.5 50.6 50.7 50.8 50.9 50.10	Diocesan Appointments & Transfers - Priests "Nine new priests arrive to take up duties in Florida," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Oct. 19, 1929, p. 12. "Four New Parishes Erected in Florida," <i>Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Dec. 20, 1930, p. 18, http://scr.stp archive.com Diocesan Christmas greeting with individual photographs of the "hierarchy and clergy" in the diocese of St. Augustine, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Dec. 19, 1941, p. 2. Ibid., Index, p. 13. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Nov. 17, 1950, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 3, 1952, p. 1. "Burse Donors Inscribed on Pioneer's Monument," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , April 11, 1958, p. 1. Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Aug. 16, 1963, p. 1. "25 years ago in Florida Catholic," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Sept. 2, 1966, p. 8. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Sept. 27, 1968, p. 1. Excerpts: Diocese of Orlando, Priest Directory, online, http://www.orlandodiocese.org/priest-directory, accessed 7/1/2014. DIGITAL FILE ONLY: Entire booklet

50.14	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, June 16, 1978, p. 3.
50.15	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, June 22, 1979, p. 3.
50.16	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, June 17, 1983, pp. 14-15.
50.17	"Clerical appointments," Florida Catholic, June 15, 1984, p. 8.
50.18	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, June 28, 1985, p. 3.
50.19	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, June 13, 1986, p. 6.
50.20	"New pastors named for six parishes," Florida Catholic, May 1, 1987, pp. 1, 8.
50.21	"Jubilarians Honored at Annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9.
50.22	"Orlando diocese made up of four deaneries," Florida Catholic, June 18, 1993, p. B14.
50.23	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3.
50.24	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, July 23, 1998, p. 9A.
50.25	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Dec. 24, 2004, p. A4.
50.26	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, May 14-17, 2012, p. 5; May 18, 2012, p. 4.
TAB 51	Events, Festivals, Picnics, Suppers, etc. – All Souls Parish
51.1	This Week in Sanford, Chamber of Commerce News, Real Estate Activities published in the interest of Seminole County, Florida, June 14, 1926, p. 9. http://cfmemory.org
51.2	DIGITAL FILE ONLY: This Week in Sanford, June 14, 1926 – Full text, http://cfmemory.org
51.3	"Florida has its first religious vacation camp. Bishop Barry officiates at closing – Boy Scout camp location of the school," <i>Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia,</i> Aug 22, 1936, p. 1.
51.4	"Sanford Club Plans Party for Children," Florida Catholic, Dec. 2, 1949, p. 8.
51.5	"All Souls' Club Gives Sanford Children Party," Florida Catholic, Rosemary Cullum, Dec. 23, 1949, p. 6.
51.6	"Open New Annex," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> March 27, 1953, p. 2. Transcription, partial article about card party, undated, no heading, probably <i>Sanford Herald</i> .
51.7	"Catholic Florida Report. Sanford. All Souls," Florida Catholic, Nov. 12, 1954, p. 2.
51.8	"Sixth annual festival, All Souls Parish, Sanford, November 22; spaghetti supper, 5-8 p.m.," Florida Catholic, Nov. 21, 1958, p. 2. NOTE: If sixth annual festival is in 1958, first event would have been in Nov. 1953.
51.9	"Coming Events," (Holy Name Society, Girl Scouts, annual parish supper, Women's Club), <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Dec. 2, 1960, p. 2.
51.10	"Benefit set in Sanford," (fall festival), Florida Catholic, Oct. 21, 1966, p. 9.
51.11	"Around the parish," (fall festival), Florida Catholic, Oct. 6, 1967, p. 9.
51.12	"Central Florida to hear choir boys," Florida Catholic, June 22, 1973, p. 16.
51.13	Color photos, unknown photographer, CD-Rom, All Souls Parish Office.
51.14	"All Souls Church's Festival Begins Today in Sanford," <i>Orlando Sentinel,</i> Seminole edition, Tom Pinnock, Oct. 3, 1986, p. 16.
51.15	"Arts and Crafts," Florida Catholic, Aug. 11, 1989, p. 10.
51.16	Winterfest and Christmas fantasy fashion, Florida Catholic, Dec. 1, 1989, p. 10.
51.17	Winterfest, Florida Catholic, February 16, 1990, p. 11.
E1 1Q	Mardi Gras Florida Catholic February 23, 1990, p. 11

51.19	"It's Mardi Gras time. All Souls' community festival to begin in Sanford this evening," <i>Sanford Herald,</i> Feb. 21, 1992, Vicki DeSormier, pp. 1, 5.		
51.20	"Mardi Gras Festival 'great success despite the recession," Sanford Herald, March 1, 1992, pp. 1, 5, Vicki DeSormier.		
51.21	"Pageant, crafts, fun mark Mardi Gras" and "Food Fair benefits school," Sanford Herald, March 8, 1992.		
51.22	"Mardi Gras '92," Multi-page 8 ½ x 11 brochure printed on lavender paper, pp. 1-2, Sanford Museum.		
51.23	"Mardi Gras: Fun, entertainment, crafts and food," Sanford Herald, Feb. 21, 1993, Sandra Elliott, pp. 1A, 5A, photographer, Richard Hopkins.		
51.24	"Harvest Festival," Florida Catholic, Oct. 23, 2009, p. 18.		
51.25	"Pet blessings in Sanford," Sanford Herald, Lisa Girard, Oct. 8, 2008, online, http://mysanfordherald.com		
51.26	"All Souls to hold Community Harvest Festival" and classified ad, Sanford Herald, Oct. 26-28, 2014, pp. 4, 7.		
TAB 52	Father William Authenrieth 1976-1978, 1983-1984		
52.1	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> June 17, 1983, pp. 14-15.		
52.2	 Orlando Sentinel, various articles, Nov. 28, 1985 – Oct. 3, 2013, online database, Newsbank, http://ocls.info, accessed June 19, 2014. "Lawsuits accuse priest of sex with 3 boys," Nov. 28, 1985, Stephen Kindland. "Diocese ignored complaint about priest," Dec. 12, 1985, Stephen Kindland. "Brevard priest admits fondling," Aug. 5, 1986, Cory Jo Lancaster. "Sex-abuse suit being filed against Catholic Diocese of Orlando," July 24, 2012, Jeff Kunerth and Susan Jacobson. 		
	"Orlando Diocese hit with abuse suit," Oct. 3, 2013, Jeff Kunerth.		
	Grando Diocese ine war abase sait, Gett 5, 2025, sen kanerum		
TAB 53	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004		
TAB 53 53.1	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2.		
	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54 54.1	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963 "Thou art a Priest forever," Florida Catholic, Feb. 24, 1961, pp. 1, 8.		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54 54.1	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963 "Thou art a Priest forever," Florida Catholic, Feb. 24, 1961, pp. 1, 8.		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54 54.1 54.2	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963 "Thou art a Priest forever," Florida Catholic, Feb. 24, 1961, pp. 1, 8. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Aug. 11, 1961, p. 1.		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54 54.1 54.2 54.3	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963 "Thou art a Priest forever," Florida Catholic, Feb. 24, 1961, pp. 1, 8. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Aug. 11, 1961, p. 1. "Priest-educators assigned to inter-parochial high schools," Florida Catholic, Aug. 17, 1962, p. 10.		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54 54.1 54.2 54.3 54.4 54.5 TAB 55	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963 "Thou art a Priest forever," Florida Catholic, Feb. 24, 1961, pp. 1, 8. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Aug. 11, 1961, p. 1. "Priest-educators assigned to inter-parochial high schools," Florida Catholic, Aug. 17, 1962, p. 10. "Bishop Moore High School Faculty, Orlando," Florida Catholic, Oct. 12, 1962, p. 9; photograph, p. 7. "Diocesan priests to give retreats in high schools during Holy week," Florida Catholic, March 29, 1963, p. 5. Father Patrick J. Bresnahan 1911-1915 or 1909-1913		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54 54.1 54.2 54.3 54.4 54.5	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963 "Thou art a Priest forever," Florida Catholic, Feb. 24, 1961, pp. 1, 8. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Aug. 11, 1961, p. 1. "Priest-educators assigned to inter-parochial high schools," Florida Catholic, Aug. 17, 1962, p. 10. "Bishop Moore High School Faculty, Orlando," Florida Catholic, Oct. 12, 1962, p. 9; photograph, p. 7. "Diocesan priests to give retreats in high schools during Holy week," Florida Catholic, March 29, 1963, p. 5.		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54 54.1 54.2 54.3 54.4 54.5 TAB 55	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963 "Thou art a Priest forever," Florida Catholic, Feb. 24, 1961, pp. 1, 8. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Aug. 11, 1961, p. 1. "Priest-educators assigned to inter-parochial high schools," Florida Catholic, Aug. 17, 1962, p. 10. "Bishop Moore High School Faculty, Orlando," Florida Catholic, Oct. 12, 1962, p. 9; photograph, p. 7. "Diocesan priests to give retreats in high schools during Holy week," Florida Catholic, March 29, 1963, p. 5. Father Patrick J. Bresnahan 1911-1915 or 1909-1913		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54 54.1 54.2 54.3 54.4 54.5 TAB 55 55.1	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963 "Thou art a Priest forever," Florida Catholic, Feb. 24, 1961, pp. 1, 8. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Aug. 11, 1961, p. 1. "Priest-educators assigned to inter-parochial high schools," Florida Catholic, Aug. 17, 1962, p. 10. "Bishop Moore High School Faculty, Orlando," Florida Catholic, Oct. 12, 1962, p. 9; photograph, p. 7. "Diocesan priests to give retreats in high schools during Holy week," Florida Catholic, March 29, 1963, p. 5. Father Patrick J. Bresnahan 1911-1915 or 1909-1913 1913 Orange County and Orlando Directory, p. 4, Sanford section, 1913, Directory Publishing Co., Orlando, Fla. "Florida Missioner describes labors of earlier days," Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia,		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54 54.1 54.2 54.3 54.4 54.5 TAB 55 55.1 55.2	Father Luis Barrera 2003-2004 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, August 7, 2003, p. A2. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963 "Thou art a Priest forever," Florida Catholic, Feb. 24, 1961, pp. 1, 8. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Aug. 11, 1961, p. 1. "Priest-educators assigned to inter-parochial high schools," Florida Catholic, Aug. 17, 1962, p. 10. "Bishop Moore High School Faculty, Orlando," Florida Catholic, Oct. 12, 1962, p. 9; photograph, p. 7. "Diocesan priests to give retreats in high schools during Holy week," Florida Catholic, March 29, 1963, p. 5. Father Patrick J. Bresnahan 1911-1915 or 1909-1913 1913 Orange County and Orlando Directory, p. 4, Sanford section, 1913, Directory Publishing Co., Orlando, Fla. "Florida Missioner describes labors of earlier days," Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Jan. 29, 1938, p. 7A. "Bishop Celebrates All Soul's Mass on Cemetery Altar. Father Bresnahan recalls the labor of missionary priests		
53.1 53.2 TAB 54 54.1 54.2 54.3 54.4 54.5 TAB 55 55.1 55.2	Photograph, Florida Catholic, Sept. 29, 2006, p. A5. Father Richard Bowles 1962-1963 "Thou art a Priest forever," Florida Catholic, Feb. 24, 1961, pp. 1, 8. Photograph, Florida Catholic, Aug. 11, 1961, p. 1. "Priest-educators assigned to inter-parochial high schools," Florida Catholic, Aug. 17, 1962, p. 10. "Bishop Moore High School Faculty, Orlando," Florida Catholic, Oct. 12, 1962, p. 9; photograph, p. 7. "Diocesan priests to give retreats in high schools during Holy week," Florida Catholic, March 29, 1963, p. 5. Father Patrick J. Bresnahan 1911-1915 or 1909-1913 1913 Orange County and Orlando Directory, p. 4, Sanford section, 1913, Directory Publishing Co., Orlando, Fla. "Florida Missioner describes labors of earlier days," Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Jan. 29, 1938, p. 7A. "Bishop Celebrates All Soul's Mass on Cemetery Altar. Father Bresnahan recalls the labor of missionary priests and sisters," Florida Catholic, Nov. 6, 1942, p. 1.		

55.7	"Parish Life: Florida's last diocesan missionary," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 18, 1988, p. 18, from book entitled "Seeing Florida With A Priest," Father Patrick Bresnahan, 1937.			
55.8	"Rev. Bresnahan Dies; Helped found parishes," St. Petersburg Times, May 25, 1952, p. 16. NOTES: States Father Bresnahan arrived in Florida in 1903. He was ordained in Florida in 1903, but on the first page in his book "Seeing Florida with a Priest," he states it was late in 1904 that he arrived in Florida to begin his work in the mission fields. See Source 55.9.4			
TAB 56	Father Thomas Burns 1989-1993			
56.1	"New pastoral assignments for 3 priests," Florida Catholic, Dave Finnerty, Feb. 3, 1989, p. 10.			
56.2	"Classes in Christian Morality," Florida Catholic, February 8, 1991, p. 12.			
56.3	"In My Opinion," Florida Catholic, Oct. 2, 1992, p. A7.			
TAB 57	Father Joseph Buzek circa 1986-before 1999			
57.1	Photograph, Florida Catholic, Feb. 17, 1978, p. 5.			
TAB 58	Father Mark Christopher circa 2000-			
58.1	Photograph, Florida Catholic, May 21, 1998, p. 12.			
58.2	"Players Were Absent But Bases Were Covered," <i>The Orlando Sentinel</i> , Seminole edition, March 23, 2003, p. K1.			
58.3	"Director for RCIA," Florida Catholic, April 10, 2009, p. 4.			
TAB 59	Father Michael Columbkille Clasby 1926-1930			
59.1	Talk o' the Town: Sanford's briefest sermon will be preached tomorrow morning in All Souls Church by Father Clasby – Topic: 'Do Not Swear', Sanford Today, Sept. 11, 1926, pp. 1, 5, http://cfmemory.org			
59.2	Transcription of above.			
59.3	"Through Catholic Eyes," Florida Catholic, Father Clasby writing as Abbe Michel, March 29, 1940, pp. 1, 6.			
59.4	"Father Clasby, Dead at 63, Called Example of Sanctity," Florida Catholic, Feb. 8, 1957, pp. 1, 4.			
59.4 TAB 60	"Father Clasby, Dead at 63, Called Example of Sanctity," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Feb. 8, 1957, pp. 1, 4. Father Michael Collins 1993			
TAB 60	Father Michael Collins 1993			
TAB 60 60.1	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> February 19, 1993, p. 9.			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9. Father Vincent G. Crawford possibly 1960-1964			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2 60.3	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9.			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2 60.3 TAB 61	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9. Father Vincent G. Crawford possibly 1960-1964			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2 60.3 TAB 61 61.1	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9. Father Vincent G. Crawford possibly 1960-1964 "To be ordained Friday at Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 16, 1941, p. 1.			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2 60.3 TAB 61 61.1	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9. Father Vincent G. Crawford possibly 1960-1964 "To be ordained Friday at Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 16, 1941, p. 1. "Ordination Held At St. Leo Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 30, 1941, pp. 1, 6.			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2 60.3 TAB 61 61.1 61.2 61.3	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9. Father Vincent G. Crawford possibly 1960-1964 "To be ordained Friday at Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 16, 1941, p. 1. "Ordination Held At St. Leo Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 30, 1941, pp. 1, 6. "St. Leo College," Florida Catholic, Sept. 22, 1961, p. 8.			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2 60.3 TAB 61 61.1 61.2 61.3 61.4	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9. Father Vincent G. Crawford possibly 1960-1964 "To be ordained Friday at Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 16, 1941, p. 1. "Ordination Held At St. Leo Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 30, 1941, pp. 1, 6. "St. Leo College," Florida Catholic, Sept. 22, 1961, p. 8. "Events of conversion by Priest assisting in area," Florida Catholic, Nov. 27, 1964, p. 9.			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2 60.3 TAB 61 61.1 61.2 61.3 61.4 61.5 61.6 TAB 62	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9. Father Vincent G. Crawford possibly 1960-1964 "To be ordained Friday at Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 16, 1941, p. 1. "Ordination Held At St. Leo Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 30, 1941, pp. 1, 6. "St. Leo College," Florida Catholic, Sept. 22, 1961, p. 8. "Events of conversion by Priest assisting in area," Florida Catholic, Nov. 27, 1964, p. 9. "Opera Fan Priest Dies at St. Leo," Florida Catholic, Sept. 19, 1980, p. 2. Photograph: Golden Legend, 1964 St. Leo College yearbook, p. 48.			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2 60.3 TAB 61 61.1 61.2 61.3 61.4 61.5 61.6	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9. Father Vincent G. Crawford possibly 1960-1964 "To be ordained Friday at Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 16, 1941, p. 1. "Ordination Held At St. Leo Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 30, 1941, pp. 1, 6. "St. Leo College," Florida Catholic, Sept. 22, 1961, p. 8. "Events of conversion by Priest assisting in area," Florida Catholic, Nov. 27, 1964, p. 9. "Opera Fan Priest Dies at St. Leo," Florida Catholic, Sept. 19, 1980, p. 2. Photograph: Golden Legend, 1964 St. Leo College yearbook, p. 48.			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2 60.3 TAB 61 61.1 61.2 61.3 61.4 61.5 61.6 TAB 62	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9. Father Vincent G. Crawford possibly 1960-1964 "To be ordained Friday at Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 16, 1941, p. 1. "Ordination Held At St. Leo Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 30, 1941, pp. 1, 6. "St. Leo College," Florida Catholic, Sept. 22, 1961, p. 8. "Events of conversion by Priest assisting in area," Florida Catholic, Nov. 27, 1964, p. 9. "Opera Fan Priest Dies at St. Leo," Florida Catholic, Sept. 19, 1980, p. 2. Photograph: Golden Legend, 1964 St. Leo College yearbook, p. 48.			
TAB 60 60.1 60.2 60.3 TAB 61 61.1 61.2 61.3 61.4 61.5 61.6 TAB 62 62.1	Father Michael Collins 1993 Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, February 19, 1993, p. 9. Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 17, 1993, p. 3. "Jubilarians honored at annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9. Father Vincent G. Crawford possibly 1960-1964 "To be ordained Friday at Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 16, 1941, p. 1. "Ordination Held At St. Leo Abbey," Florida Catholic, March 30, 1941, pp. 1, 6. "St. Leo College," Florida Catholic, Sept. 22, 1961, p. 8. "Events of conversion by Priest assisting in area," Florida Catholic, Nov. 27, 1964, p. 9. "Opera Fan Priest Dies at St. Leo," Florida Catholic, Sept. 19, 1980, p. 2. Photograph: Golden Legend, 1964 St. Leo College yearbook, p. 48. Father Edmund Czarnecki 1986-1988 "New pastors named for six parishes," Florida Catholic, May 1, 1987, pp. 1, 8.			

TAB 63	Father Lyle Danen 1984-1987			
63.1	"New pastors named for six parishes," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Dave Finnerty, May 1, 1987, pp. 1, 8.			
	Correction published May 8, 1987: Rev. Lyle Danen, from <i>administrator</i> , All Souls Parish, Sanford, to pastor, Blessed Trinity Parish, Orlando effective May 14, 1987.			
63.2	"Jubilarians Honored at Annual Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, March 24, 1989, p. 9.			
TAB 64	Father William Ennis 1970-1983			
64.1	"Eight parishes to greet newly assigned pastors," Florida Catholic, June 5, 1970, p. 8.			
64.2	"Msgr. Mullally dies; service marked life," Florida Catholic, Dec. 17, 1971, p. 1.			
64.3	"New deans elected," Florida Catholic, Nov. 21, 1975, p. 13.			
64.4	"Diocesan priests to lead tour," Florida Catholic, April 20, 1979, p. 14.			
64.5	"All Souls gives priest send-off," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Sept. 2, 1983, p. 4.			
64.6	"Building Dedicated To Departing All Souls Pastor," Sanford Herald, Aug. 19, 1983.			
64.7	"Pastors," Florida Catholic, June 17, 1983, pp. 14-15.			
TAB 65	Father Albert Fornace 1997-2001			
65.1	"Retired physician ordained as transitional deacon," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Nov. 13, 1997, p. A16.			
65.2	"Bishop ordains retired physician, 77," Florida Catholic, April 9, 1998, p. A13.			
65.3	"Priest remembered for dedication to unborn," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, June 7, 2001, p. A5.			
TAB 66	Father Michael J. Fox 1892-1911			
66.1	"Father Fox Notes 50 th Anniversary. Golden Jubilarian Feted By Hospital Staff in Jacksonville," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Dec. 20, 1940, p. 1.			
TAB 67	Father Esau Garcia 1994-1996			
67.1	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> May 27, 1994, p. 1.			
67.2	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Oct. 10, 1996, p. 12.			
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			
67.3	"Get to know your priests," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10.			
67.3 67.4				
	"Get to know your priests," Florida Catholic, Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10.			
67.4	"Get to know your priests," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10. "Eight priests celebrate jubilees in 2012," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Michael Harker, April 6, 2012, p. 3.			
67.4 TAB 68	"Get to know your priests," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10. "Eight priests celebrate jubilees in 2012," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Michael Harker, April 6, 2012, p. 3. Father John A. Hennessey 1921-1924 "Deland Fla. Notes," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , July 10, 1922, p. 4, online,			
67.4 TAB 68 68.1	"Get to know your priests," Florida Catholic, Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10. "Eight priests celebrate jubilees in 2012," Florida Catholic, Michael Harker, April 6, 2012, p. 3. Father John A. Hennessey 1921-1924 "Deland Fla. Notes," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, July 10, 1922, p. 4, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 12/13/13.			
67.4 TAB 68 68.1 68.2	"Get to know your priests," Florida Catholic, Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10. "Eight priests celebrate jubilees in 2012," Florida Catholic, Michael Harker, April 6, 2012, p. 3. Father John A. Hennessey 1921-1924 "Deland Fla. Notes," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, July 10, 1922, p. 4, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 12/13/13. "Mission Church of St. Paul is dedicated in Leesburg," Florida Catholic, Mar. 7. 1952, p. 3. "Fr. Hennessy, Pastor at Eustis, Fla., Dies," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb.			
67.4 TAB 68 68.1 68.2 68.3	"Get to know your priests," Florida Catholic, Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10. "Eight priests celebrate jubilees in 2012," Florida Catholic, Michael Harker, April 6, 2012, p. 3. Father John A. Hennessey 1921-1924 "Deland Fla. Notes," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, July 10, 1922, p. 4, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 12/13/13. "Mission Church of St. Paul is dedicated in Leesburg," Florida Catholic, Mar. 7. 1952, p. 3. "Fr. Hennessy, Pastor at Eustis, Fla., Dies," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 17, 1934, p. 12, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 9/19/14. Grave marker Mt. Carmel Cemetery, Chicago, Ill., FindaGrave.com; Florida Death Index: John A. Hennessy,			
67.4 TAB 68 68.1 68.2 68.3 68.4	"Get to know your priests," Florida Catholic, Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10. "Eight priests celebrate jubilees in 2012," Florida Catholic, Michael Harker, April 6, 2012, p. 3. Father John A. Hennessey 1921-1924 "Deland Fla. Notes," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, July 10, 1922, p. 4, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 12/13/13. "Mission Church of St. Paul is dedicated in Leesburg," Florida Catholic, Mar. 7. 1952, p. 3. "Fr. Hennessy, Pastor at Eustis, Fla., Dies," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 17, 1934, p. 12, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 9/19/14. Grave marker Mt. Carmel Cemetery, Chicago, Ill., FindaGrave.com; Florida Death Index: John A. Hennessy, FamilySearch.org; 1930 U.S. Census – Eustis, Lake County, Florida, FamilySearch.org, online, accessed 9/20/14			
67.4 TAB 68 68.1 68.2 68.3 68.4	"Get to know your priests," Florida Catholic, Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10. "Eight priests celebrate jubilees in 2012," Florida Catholic, Michael Harker, April 6, 2012, p. 3. Father John A. Hennessey 1921-1924 "Deland Fla. Notes," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, July 10, 1922, p. 4, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 12/13/13. "Mission Church of St. Paul is dedicated in Leesburg," Florida Catholic, Mar. 7. 1952, p. 3. "Fr. Hennessy, Pastor at Eustis, Fla., Dies," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 17, 1934, p. 12, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 9/19/14. Grave marker Mt. Carmel Cemetery, Chicago, Ill., FindaGrave.com; Florida Death Index: John A. Hennessy, FamilySearch.org; 1930 U.S. Census – Eustis, Lake County, Florida, FamilySearch.org, online, accessed 9/20/14			
67.4 TAB 68 68.1 68.2 68.3 68.4 TAB 69 69.1	"Get to know your priests," Florida Catholic, Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10. "Eight priests celebrate jubilees in 2012," Florida Catholic, Michael Harker, April 6, 2012, p. 3. Father John A. Hennessey 1921-1924 "Deland Fla. Notes," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, July 10, 1922, p. 4, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 12/13/13. "Mission Church of St. Paul is dedicated in Leesburg," Florida Catholic, Mar. 7. 1952, p. 3. "Fr. Hennessy, Pastor at Eustis, Fla., Dies," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 17, 1934, p. 12, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 9/19/14. Grave marker Mt. Carmel Cemetery, Chicago, Ill., FindaGrave.com; Florida Death Index: John A. Hennessy, FamilySearch.org; 1930 U.S. Census – Eustis, Lake County, Florida, FamilySearch.org, online, accessed 9/20/14 Father Benedict Andrezej Jurkiewicz 2004- "Father Benedict Andrezej Jurkiewicz 2004-			
67.4 TAB 68 68.1 68.2 68.3 68.4 TAB 69 69.1 TAB 70	"Get to know your priests," Florida Catholic, Nov. 13, 2003, p. A10. "Eight priests celebrate jubilees in 2012," Florida Catholic, Michael Harker, April 6, 2012, p. 3. Father John A. Hennessey 1921-1924 "Deland Fla. Notes," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, July 10, 1922, p. 4, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 12/13/13. "Mission Church of St. Paul is dedicated in Leesburg," Florida Catholic, Mar. 7. 1952, p. 3. "Fr. Hennessy, Pastor at Eustis, Fla., Dies," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 17, 1934, p. 12, online, http://scr.stparchive.com, accessed 9/19/14. Grave marker Mt. Carmel Cemetery, Chicago, Ill., FindaGrave.com; Florida Death Index: John A. Hennessy, FamilySearch.org; 1930 U.S. Census – Eustis, Lake County, Florida, FamilySearch.org, online, accessed 9/20/14 Father Benedict Andrezej Jurkiewicz 2004- "Father Benedict Andrezej Jurkiewicz," Florida Catholic, March 14-20, 2008, p. 3A. Father William T. Keane 1965-1970			

TAB 71	Father John J. Kellaghan 1931-1942			
71.1	"Florida Holy Name Men in Convention," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Assn. of Georgia</i> , Feb. 1, 1931, p. 8, online, accessed 2/2/14, http://scr.stp archive.com			
71.2	"To Observe Charter Day. Rollin commemoration to be held in Sanford April 28," <i>Rollins Sandspur,</i> Winter Park, Fla., 24 April 1935, pp. 1, 5. http://cf memory.org			
71.3	Christmas letter to parishioners, Father Kellaghan, Dec. 1936, Sanford, Fla.			
71.4	Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, Florida Catholic, June 5, 1942, p. 1.			
71.5	"Father Kellaghan dies in Ireland," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Feb. 20, 1981, p. 16. NOTE: Other sources indicate Father Kellaghan left All Souls in 1942. SEE Sources 23.1.5, 24.2			
TAB 72	Father Raymond "Ray" Larsen 1986-1989 or 1991			
72.1	"Priesthood—a look back on the first year," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> May 31, 1985, p. 16.			
72.2	"Vocations – A look past, present and future," Florida Catholic, July 3, 1987, p. 7.			
72.3	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Jun 7, 1991, p. 1.			
TAB 73	Father Albert LeMieux 1957-1960, 1968-1970			
73.1	"Catholic Florida Reports," Florida Catholic, May 30, 1958, p. 6.			
73.2	"Area priest winds up tour of Holy Shrines," Florida Catholic, May 3, 1968, p. 6.			
73.3	"Father LeMieux retires," Florida Catholic, June 7, 1974, p. 8.			
73.4	"Father LeMieux dies in Wisconsin," Florida Catholic, March 29, 1985, p. 4.			
TAB 74	Father Hugo Londono 1997- between 2001-2003			
74.1	"Priests celebrate anniversaries," Florida Catholic, April 24, 1987, p. 7.			
74.2	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Oct. 30, 1997, p. 12.			
74.3	"Retirements," Florida Catholic, Aug. 7, 2003, p. A2.			
TAB 75	Father Richard Lyons 1952-1965			
75.1	Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Oct. 3, 1952, p. 1.			
75.2	"Here are your new pastors and administrators," Florida Catholic, Oct. 10, 1952, p. 8.			
75.3	"Sanford. All Souls," Florida Catholic, June 9, 1961, p. 2.			
75.4	"Pastor's Ordination Anniversary Marked," Orlando Sentinel, May or June 1961.			
75.5	Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Jan. 14, 1966, p. 1.			
75.6	"Rites for Father Lyons; founded All Souls school," Florida Catholic, June 6, 1969, pp. 1, 12.			
75.7	"Funeral recalls Father Lyons' work," Florida Catholic, June 13, 1969, p. 10.			
75.8	Transcription of file dated August 1954, under signature of Rev. Richard Lyons. NOTE: Letter signed by Fr. Lyon states sisters arrived Aug. 28, however, an article with a photo taken at t he train station ran in the Aug. 27, 1954, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , and Source 42.2 states sisters arrived Aug. 20, 1954.			
75.9	"Father Lyons Dies. Rites Here Friday," unknown publication, June 2, 1969.			
TAB 76	Father Edward McCarthy 1986-1987 and ? - present			
76.1	"Orlando names pastors," Florida Catholic, June 8, 1973, p. 18.			
76.2	"Priest to lead students to Europe. Cultures to be topic of study," Florida Catholic, April 18, 1975, p. 17.			
76.3	"Youth ministry wide-ranging. Emmaus: a key to evangelism," Florida Catholic, Oct. 17, 1975, p. 9.			
76.4	"Christian Peer Ministry, Youths minister to youth" Florida Catholic, Ian, 16, 1976, n. 8			

TAB 77	Photograph: Florida Catholic, July 3, 1959, p. 3	
76.31 76.35	"Annual convocation brings seminarians closer to God, each other," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Linda Caldwell, Aug. 9, 2013, p. 3. Father Edward McCarthy Timeline	
76.30	"Traveling doesn't mean giving up Mass," Florida Catholic, Karen Osborne, Dec. 18, 2009, p. A2.	
76.29	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 27-Oct. 10, 2013, p. 5.	
76.28	"A Letter from the Rector," The Magnificat, National Shrine of Mary, Queen of the Universe, July 2008, p. 2.	
76.27	"Knights generous with honors and fun," Florida Catholic, June 9, 2006, p. A13.	
76.26	"'Plurality of gifts' serve Divine Mercy," Florida Catholic, Matthew R. Gomez, May 26, 1995, p. A16.	
76.25	Photograph: "Blessing God's creatures," Florida Catholic, Nov. 5, 1993, p. 4.	
76.24	Photographs: "Making an addition," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> April 14, 1989, p. 1. "Divine Mercy Parish makes 20-year-old dream reality," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Dave Finnerty, April 14, 1989, p. 13.	
76.23	Photograph: Bishop Grady presenting Father McCarthy with plaque for his nine years of service, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , July 3, 1987, p. 7.	
76.22	"New pastoral appointments to affect five parishes," Florida Catholic, Dec. 12, 1986, p. 4.	
76.21	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, June 13, 1986, p. 6.	
76.20	"Bishop Grady ordains six as deacons," Florida Catholic, May 25, 1984, p. 1.	
76.19	Full page color advertisement, Florida Catholic, Oct. 15, 1982, p. 20.	
76.18	"Ordinations, 1981Two new priests ordained," Florida Catholic, May 29, 1981, p. 3.	
76.17	"Annual Seminary Education Collection April 25, 26," Florida Catholic, April 24, 1981, p. 16.	
76.16	"10 enter seminary this year. Father McCarthy asks support for vocations," Florida Catholic, Oct. 10, 1980, p. 3.	
76.15	"DCCW delegates hear bishop, priest call Church to joy, service" Florida Catholic, May 11, 1979, p. 1.	
76.14	Photograph: First place winners in vocations poster contest, Florida Catholic, April 20, 1979, p. 4.	
76.13	"School administrators meet," Florida Catholic, Aug. 25, 1978, p. 20.	
76.12	"Vocations director urges community to pray, sacrifice," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , May 26, 1978, p. 24.	
76.11	"Bishop challenges laity to create a new land," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> May 19, 1978, p. 18.	
76.10	"In-service day slated for diocesan teachers. Stetson U. educator to speak," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Aug. 19, 1977, p. 16.	
76.9	"Lay ministry: Bishop commissions 213 for special service," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> May 20, 1977, pp. 1, 17.	
76.7.2 76.8	"All Florida dioceses. Youth ministers share expertise," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> March 25, 1977, p. 1.	
76.7.1	"ONIA: for youth a faith experience" <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 19, 1976, p. 4. "Bishop to commission 80. Laity enter youth ministry," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 19, 1976, Henry Libersat, p. 12.	
76.6	"Be ministers, evangelists, journalists told," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Nov. 12, 1976, Ray Armstrong, p. 7.	
76.5	"Encounter founder plans to set home life ablaze," Florida Catholic, Oct. 29, 1976, p. 7.	

- Photograph: *Florida Catholic,* July 3, 1959, p. 3.
- 77.2 Photograph: Florida Catholic, Nov. 4, 1977, p. 4.

8/16/15

TAB 78 78.1	Father James J. McInerney 1930-1932 "Young Priest Dies in Auto Accident," Florida Catholic, Jan. 5, 1940, pp. 1, 7.			
78.2	"Florida Priest Dies in Wreck," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, Jan. 20, 1940, p. 3,			
78.3	online database, accessed 2/2/14, http://scr.st parchive.com. "Rev. McInerney Dies in Auto Accident," Orlando Morning Sentinel, Dec. 30, 1939, archive, Diocese of St.			
	Augustine.			
78.4	Photograph, Rev. McInerney, Orlando Morning Sentinel, Dec. 30, 1939, archive, Diocese of St. Augustine.			
TAB 79	Father Kenneth Metz 2009-			
79.1	"Those charismatics," Florida Catholic, Sept. 4, 1981, p. 2.			
79.2	"Post abortion counseling system set," Florida Catholic, Chris Martinez, Sept. 20, 1985, p. 7.			
TAB 80	Father Peter Mitchell 1978-1979			
80.1	Photographs: Two new priests, Florida Catholic, June 2, 1978, pp. 1, 20. Photo by Henry Libersat.			
80.2	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Nov. 6, 1987, p. 6.			
80.3	"Father Mitchell celebrates 25 years as priest," Florida Catholic, Godfrey Pereira, May 8, 2003, Orl A3.			
TAB 81	Father William Nachtrab 1942-1950			
81.1	Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, May 7, 1932, p. 4A, http://scr.stparchive.com, online archive, accessed 12/13/13.			
81.2	Diocese of St. Augustine, Appointments, Florida Catholic, June 5, 1942, p. 1.			
81.3	"NCCW in Diocese is determining to forge ahead in all fields," Florida Catholic, Nov. 6, 1942.			
81.4	"Father William Nachtrab Retires From Active Work," Florida Catholic, June 26, 1953, pp. 1, 3.			
81.5	"Funeral Held for Father Nachtrab, 69, 40-Year Veteran of Florida Missions. Mass Celebrated In Winter Haven," Florida Catholic, Jun. 5, 1959, pp. 1, 5.			
TAB 82	Father James Joseph O'Riordan 1915-1920			
82.1	"Father O'Riordan noted as builder," <i>Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia,</i> Mar. 8, 1930, pp. 5, 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com			
82.2	"Pastor of St. Mary's Church, St. Petersburg," Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, May 2, 1931, p. 1.			
82.3	Photograph: Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, May 7, 1932, p. 13.			
82.4	"Solemn Funeral Rites Held For Rev. Father O'Riordan, Pioneer West Coast Pastor," Florida Catholic, April 8, 1949, front page.			
82.5	"Leesburg parish remembers history and reflects on future during 50 th anniversary," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Feb. 5, 2004, p. A2.			
TAB 83	Father Ybain Ramirez 2004-2008			
83.1	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Oct. 14, 2005, p. 4.			
83.2	"Ecclesial Movements inspired by the Holy Spirit to live the Gospel," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2007, p. 22A.			
83.3	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, April 25, 2008, p. A4.			
TAB 84	Father Tito Nel Rojas 2007 or 2008-2010			
84.1	"Jubilarians to be honored at Chrism Mass," Florida Catholic, April 2, 1993, pp. 1, 11.			

TAB 85	Eather Seen Shine 1074 1076		
85.1	Father Sean Shine 1974-1976 "Ormond Beach priest, Father Shine, celebrates 25 th anniversary," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> July 29, 1977, p. 3.		
85.2	"Two longtime priests will soon retire from active ministry," Florida Catholic, July 27, 2000, p. 4.		
TAB 86	Father Felix Swembergh 1886-1887		
86.1.1	Catholicism in Pawnee County, a Centennial History: Sacred Heart Parish, Larned, Kansas, Timothy F. Wenzl, 2012; quoting the April 1931 "Tiller and Toiler."		
86.1.2	Cattle Towns, Robert R. Dykstra, p. 219, quoting Wright's Dodge City, pp. 161-62.		
86.1.3	"Orlando in picture postcards," Lynn M. Homan, Thomas Reilly, p. 63; Historical marker, Oaklawn Cemetery,		
86.1.4	Tampa, Florida. http://findagrave.com Transcription, historical marker and tombstone, Oaklawn Cemetery, Tampa, Florida. http://findagrave.com		
86.2	Father Felix Prosper Swembergh Biographical Reference Paper, Christine Kinlaw-Best and Charlie C. Carlson, 1999, Sanford Museum.		
86.3	Frederic H. Rand letters & Agent's Minutes, Box 54, Folder 9/Reports to the Florida Land and Colonization Company, Christine Kinlaw-Best, Box 56, Folders 9 & 10, Sanford Museum.		
TAB 87	Father Richard Trout 1993-2011		
87.1	"Six new priests ordained," Florida Catholic, May 31, 1985, p. 3.		
87.2	Intentionally left blank.		
87.3	Intentionally left blank.		
87.4	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, July 30, 1993, p. 1.		
87.5	Photograph: All Souls' Madonna, Sanford Herald, June 1994, p. 13.		
87.6	"Christmas comes early for Sanford pastor," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Dec. 17, 1998, p. A12.		
87.7	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Feb, 4, 2005, p. 4.		
87.8	"Get to know your priests," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Aug. 5, 2005, p. 8. (B&W photo) NOTE: Fr. Trout ordained at the Church of the Annunciation in Altamonte Springs. SEE Source 87.1		
87.9	Undated sheet listing accomplishments of Father Trout during his tenure as pastor of All Souls. NOTE: Conflicting dates: <i>Florida Catholic</i> indicates he was appointed June 22, 1993 (Source 87.4); Source 33.1.7 states he was "recommended by Priest Personnel Board" on July 27, 1993.		
87.10	"Parish expresses gratitude to religious sisters," Florida Catholic, Michael Harker, Dec. 23, 2011, p. 3.		
87.11	Letter from Father Gregory, Corpus Christ Parish, about Father Trout, May 2012.		
TAB 88	Father David Vivero 1997-1998		
88.1	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, April 5, 1997, p. 16; Mar. 13, 1997, p. A12.		
88.2	Photograph, Father David Vivero, Florida Catholic, Nov. 10, 2006, p. A4.		
TAB 89	Father Richard Voor 2012-2014		
89.1	"Administrator," All Souls Catholic School, online, accessed 7/14/14, http://allsoulscatholic school.org/staff NOTE: Source 89.2 states "parochial vicar"		
89.2	Florida Catholic, June 18-July 1, 2010, online, accessed 1/14/14, http://thefloridacatholic.org/iv/transforming_cuba_through_engagement_not_isolation, posted 6/14/10		
89.3	Family photo, Richard Voor circa 1983, Facebook, accessed July 20, 2014.		
TAB 90	Father Francis Xavier Zammitt circa 1995-1996		
90.1	"Chrism Mass will mark jubilees of 10 priests," Florida Catholic, March 22, 1991, p. 14.		
90.2	"Father Zammit fills in where needed," Florida Catholic, Matthew R. Gomez, June 24, 1994, p. B6.		

90.3	"Family flees religious persecution in Sudan," Florida Catholic, Nov. 11, 1994, p. 1.			
90.4	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Sept. 19, 1996, p. 12.			
TAB 91	Fund Raising			
91.1	"Sanford's All Souls Opens Parish Program of Tithing," Florida Catholic, March 10, 1961, p. 3.			
91.2	"All Soul's Parrish Full Church Support Plan," Vol. 1, No. 3, 1961, pp. 1-2.			
91.3	"Goal Topped at All Souls in Sanford," Florida Catholic, April 21, 1961, p. 8.			
91.4	"\$300,000 fund drive at All Souls," Florida Catholic, Oct. 24, 1980, p. 14. NOTE: States school was former "stable," however, 1917 Sanborn Maps identify structure as "AUTO" indicating it is a garage, as does report from Fr. Lyons. SEE Source 97.4.2 and Source 75.8.1			
91.5	Third annual All Souls School golf tournament, <i>Florida Catholic,</i> April 17, 1997, p. A14. NOTE: If third annual event was in April 1997, first event was in 1995.			
91.6	"Church branches out - 114-year-old parish on financial rebound," <i>The Orlando Sentinel,</i> Jun. 17, 2006, Mary Knowles, p. B1.			
91.7	"All Souls pastor shares the spiritual side of fundraising," Florida Catholic, Tanya Goodman, May 15, 2009, p. 10.			
TAB 92	Gilmartin Family			
92.1	All Souls Catholic School report cards donated by Frances Gilmartin.			
92.2	"Good Newsmakers. Florence Gilmartin: impatient to serve, helps poor, needy," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Oct. 15, 1976, pp. 1, 17.			
92.3	"Floridians march for life 54 strong," Florida Catholic, Jan. 28, 1977, p. 5.			
92.4	Photograph: Floridians lobbying in Congress during March for life, Florida Catholic, Feb. 17, 1978, p. 5.			
92.5	Obituary, Florence Gilmartin, Sanford Herald, Nov. 12, 2014, p. 5.			
92.6	Florence Gilmartin, "Mass of Christian Burial," Nov. 13, 2014.			
TAB 93	Hispanic Parishioners			
93.1	"Hispanics celebrate life at All Souls," Florida Catholic, Mary Meehan, April 8, 1994, p. 3.			
93.2	"Different ethnic Catholics learn to embrace each other's cultures," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> G. A. Demps, June 24, 1999, p. A12.			
TAB 94	Holy Name Society			
94.1	"Florida Holy Name Men in Convention," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Assn. of Georgia</i> , Feb. 1, 1931, p. 8, online, accessed 2/2/14, http://scr.stp archive.com			
94.2	"Central Florida's men called to teach faith by example," Florida Catholic, Sept. 23, 1960, p. 1.			
94.3	"Florida Reports. Sanford. All Souls," Florida Catholic, Nov. 25, 1960, p. 3.			
94.4	"Florida Reports. Sanford. All Souls," Florida Catholic, Jan. 20, 1961, p. 3.			
94.5	"Share Faith, Men Advised At Sanford," Florida Catholic, Sept. 22, 1961, p. 1.			
TAB 95	Knights of Columbus			
95.1	"Sanford K of C," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Nov. 30, 1962, p. 2.			
95.2	"Knights use party funds for hurricane," Florida Catholic, Mary K. St. Pierre, Sept. 18, 1992, p. 1.			
95.3 95.3.2	Knights of Columbus in Peace and War, Vol. Two, Maurice Francis Egan and John B. Kennedy, 1920, p. 62. NOTE: Charles Allen's name also appears on the K of C St. Richard Council charter established November 18, 1962. SEE Source 95.4.2			

St. Richard Council 5357 charter, K of C Hall, Nov. 18, 1962.

8/16/15

95.4

33.4	St. Menara Council 5357 charter, Nov. 16, 1502.			
95.5	"Degree at Pensacola when State Convention meets," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , May 22, 1926, p. 2.			
TAB 96	Lefils Family			
96.1	"Rancher's wife heads DCCW and her daughter fights for life," Florida Catholic, June 15, 1973, p. 12.			
96.2	"Observers chosen for bishops' conference," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1974, p. 3.			
96.3	"State post to Mrs. LeFils," Florida Catholic, April 8, 1977, p. 5			
96.4	"Modern Martha bound for national conference," Evening Herald, Sanford, Fla., Doris Dietrich, July 24, 1977.			
96.5	"'Cancel women's meet,' Winkie' sees unbalance in IWY," Florida Catholic, Sep. 16, 1977, pp. 1, 3.			
96.6	"Winkie LeFils. Florida woman wins election," Florida Catholic, Nov. 11, 1977, p. 4.			
96.7	"Catholic women elect Floridian," Florida Catholic, Nov. 2, 1979, pp. 1, 7.			
96.8	"Facing life in a wheelchair. Osteen man makes a comeback," Florida Catholic, Henry Liberstat, Dec. 14, 1979, p. 16.			
96.9	"Five L's' help Winkie face challenges: 'Love, listen, learn, lead, laugh,' she says," Florida Catholic, Sept. 26, 1986, p. 20.			
96.10	"Floridian U.S. representative to world women's group," Florida Catholic, Gary Morton, Feb. 13, 1987, p. 5.			
96.11	"Women expected to take more active Church role," Florida Catholic, Dave Finnerty, Aug. 14, 1987, p. 13.			
96.12	"Floridian visits pope at world women's group meeting. Role of women is Rome forum focus," Florida Catholic, Dec. 21, 1990, Mary K. St. Pierre, p. 14.			
96.13	"Former FCCW, NCCW leader elected officer of global group," Florida Catholic, Oct. 11, 1991, p. 2.			
96.14	"Longtime CCW leader honored at state convention," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Julie Greene, Nov. 9, 2000, p. A5. NOTE: Source 107.19.1-2 indicates she did not attend the conference in Beijing, China.			
96.15	"Women's council honors lifetime members," Florida Catholic, May 2, 2002, p. A7.			
96.16	Advertisement, Florida Catholic, Feb. 13, 2003, p. ORL A5.			
TAB 97	Maps			
97.1	Evergreen Hotel / M. J. Doyle's store, 1884 Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps, Sanborn Map and Pub. Co., Ltd., New York, online, University of Florida, http://ufdc.ufl.edu			
97.2	Evergreen Hotel / M. J. Doyle's store, 1887 Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps, Sanborn Map and Pub. Co., Ltd., New York, online, University of Florida, http://ufdc.ufl.edu			
97.3	Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps, 1912, Sanborn Map and Publishing Co., Ltd., New York, Univ. of Florida, online, accessed 1/14/14, http://uf dc.ufl.edu			
97.4	Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps, April 1917, p. 8 and June 1922, p. 8, Sanborn Map and Publishing Co., Ltd., New York, online edition, University of Florida, George F. Smathers Library, http://ufdc.ufl.edu			
97.5	1884 – Birds eye view of Sanford			
97.6	Maps of City of Sanford, Florida, Seminole County Florida and State of Florida, Seminole County Chamber of Commerce, p. 5, circa 1940, online, accessed 7/1/14, http://cfmemor.org			
97.7	Maps of City of Sanford, Florida, Seminole County Florida and State of Florida, Seminole County Chamber of Commerce, p. 3, circa 1940, online, accessed 7/1/14, http://cf memory.org			
97.8	1884 map Sanford Grant, online, accessed 7/8/14, http://digital.library.ucf.edu			

97.9	Seminole County Property Appraiser, online, accessed June 2014, http://www.scpafl.org			
97.10	Panoramic map of Sanford after great fire of September 1887, Sanford: Our first 125 years, Sanford Herald, 2002, p. 4.			
TAB 98	Military			
98.1	"Ladies of Sanford Parish Entertain Service Men," Florida Catholic, Nov. 27, 1942, p. 8			
98.2	"NCCS to Establish Center in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Dec. 4, 1942, p. 8			
98.3	"News from USO Clubs, Operated by National Catholic Community Service : Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> July 9, 1943, p. 8			
98.4	"News from USO Clubs, Operated by National Catholic Community Service : Sanford," Florida Catholic, July 16, 1943, p. 8.			
98.5	"News from USO Clubs, Operated by National Catholic Community Service : Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Aug. 20, 1943, p. 8			
98.6	"News from USO Clubs, Operated by National Catholic Community Service : Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 22, 1943, p. 8			
98.7	"War Bond Drive Reaches \$2,983,376," Florida Catholic," July 7, 1944, p. 6 (Father Nachtrab)			
98.8	"Fighting fire with faith," Florida Catholic, January 25, 1991, p. 3.			
98.9	"Parishes plan peace prayers, support groups," Florida Catholic, February 22, 1991, p. 12.			
98.10	Images of America – Sanford, Sanford Historical Society, Inc., 2003, p. 108.			
TAB 99	Ministries, Meetings, Organizations			
99.1	"Holy Name News," Florida Catholic, June 20, 1952, p. 7.			
99.2	"Events in Central Florida parishes," Florida Catholic, Sept. 18, 1970, p. 8.			
99.3	Ministry to the Sick, four photographs, All Souls Parish Office, Nov. 2013.			
99.4	Young Vincentians, All Souls Parish Bulletin, Aug. 24, 2014, p. 6. NOTE: if August 2014 is the start of the 4th year, August 2011 was the first year.			
TAB 100	Parishioners			
100.1	"With Catholics of Florida serving in the Armed Forces," Florida Catholic, June 12, 1942, p. 8.			
100.2	"136 Boys Attend Camp St. Leo; Second Term Open on July 19," Florida Catholic, July 16, 1943, p. 8.			
100.3	"Family of the year," probably Sanford Herald, March 1973.			
100.4.1	Photo John Peralta, Florida Catholic, Sept. 9, 1977, p. 16.			
100.4.2	"Mission call challenges Brother John," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Gary Morton, Sept. 6, 1985, p. 20. "Sanford man to be ordained," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Aug. 10, 1984, p. 20. "Brother John Peralta to serve foreign missions," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Aug. 30, 1985, p. 4.			
100.5.1 100.5.2	"Seniors on the go," Sanford Herald, Feb. 1992, photo by Herman Schroeder. "Bram Towers Arts and Crafts Festival," Sanford Herald, Nov. 9, 1992.			
100.6	"25 years as a Sister of Christian Charity," Florida Catholic, Sept. 4, 1992, p. A3.			
100.7	"Olympic Spirit," Florida Catholic, photo by David Gonzalez, July 11, 1996, p. A2.			
100.8	"Seeking solidarity: Synod plans to serve the suffering," Florida Catholic, Debra Tomaselli, Aug. 4, 2006, p. A2.			
100.9	"Matriarch instilled work ethic in kids," Orlando Sentinel, Linda Florea, June 22, 2010, p. B8.			

8/16/15

	Religious Education, RCIA, CCD, etc.			
101.1	"Confirmation Dates in Florida Parishes," <i>The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia,</i> Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com			
101.2	"Religious Vacation School Sessions Completed West Palm Beach, Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , July 3, 1952, p. 6.			
101.3	"Catechumenate begins in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Oct. 2, 1981, p 2.			
101.4	"Parish opens office," Florida Catholic, May 13, 1983, p. 16.			
TAB 102	2 School and Students			
102.1	"Education in Orlando District Marches Five Strides Ahead," Florida Catholic, June 4, 1954, pp. 1, 5.			
102.2	"Nine new Catholic schools bring record high number of students. Many Pastors Add More Class-rooms," Florida Catholic, Sep. 3, 1954, pp. 1, 6, online database, accessed 11/23/2013.			
102.3	"Schools, Church Will Be Dedicated During Next Week," Florida Catholic, Feb. 11, 1955, pp. 1, 5.			
102.4	"Dedications of Five Catholic Schools Show Central Florida Church Growth," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Feb. 18, 1955, pp. 1, 5.			
102.5	"Sanford. All Souls," Florida Catholic, May 27, 1955, p. 6.			
102.6	"School Set As Sanford Fund Goal," Florida Catholic, March 13, 1959, p. 1.			
102.7	Photograph, "Students Graduate," Sanford Herald, June 4, 1959, p. 8, Sanford, Fla., photo by Cox.			
102.8	"All Souls to Add Four Classrooms at Sanford School," Florida Catholic, July 3, 1959, p. 1.			
102.9	"Winners, Sanford's All Souls' Science Fair," Florida Catholic, May 5, 1961, p. 7.			
102.10	"Date Line Youth," Florida Catholic, May 12, 1967, p. 8.			
102.11	"Pupils given unity week lesson," Florida Catholic, Feb. 2, 1968, pp. 6, 8.			
102.12	"Tots aid Head Start," Florida Catholic, Jan. 3, 1969, p. 10.			
102.13	"Catholic Nun Referees Girls' Basketball Fun," Sanford Herald, circa 1971, photographer Elda Nichols.			
102.14	"Over 600 children to stage con-cert," Florida Catholic, Jan. 29, 1971, p. 8.			
102.15	"Catholic schools win accreditation," Florida Catholic, Jan. 19, 1973, p. 24.			
102.16	Photograph: "First place winner," Florida Catholic, Mar. 15, 1974, p. 7.			
102.17	"Children tell Christmas story," Sanford Herald, circa December 1974, photographer Bill Vincent.			
102.18	"Sex ed: parents, Church, and state. Pilot project wins parental support," Florida Catholic, Aug. 13, 1982, p. 5.			
102.19	"Sanford Students raise \$5,000 for trip," Florida Catholic, May 27, 1983, pp. 4, 16.			
102.20	Photograph: "Kindergarteners join hands," Florida Catholic, Feb. 1, 1985, p. 1.			
102.21	"Students give thanks to God," Florida Catholic, photographer Jacque Brund, Dec. 5, 1986, p. 6.			
102.22	"Catholic Schools Week," Florida Catholic, Jan. 30, 1987, p. 6 and Feb. 13, p. 15.			
102.23	"Mayor brings community input to All Souls' school board seat," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Aug. 26, 1988, Dave Finnerty, p. 12.			
102.24	"Students use lunch money to feed other children," Florida Catholic, Dave Finnerty, April 13, 1990, pp. 1, 12.			
102.25	"Earth Day," Florida Catholic, Dave Finnerty, April 27, 1990, p. 13.			
102.26	"All Souls seeks to boost school enrollment: Parish hopes marketing lures more to Catholic education," Florida			

Catholic, Mary K. St. Pierre, Jan. 11, 1991, p. 11.

102.27	"Mission office contest wi	nner" <i>Florida Catholic</i>	February 8 1991 n 12

- "A new dawn for Catholic education. Catholic schools boost image, try to right public education mistakes," *Florida Catholic*, May 3, 1991, p. 19.
- "Holistic Orientation for Peace Education. A complete approach to learning," *Florida Catholic,* Mary K. St. Pierre, Sept. 6, 1991, p. 11.
- 102.30 "Sanford principal lobbies for Catholic school issues," Florida Catholic, Gary Morton, March 6, 1992, p. 15.
- **102.31** "Goodwill ambassadors close the generation gap," *Florida Catholic,* Mary K. St. Pierre, March 27, 1992, p. 13.
- 102.32 "All Souls school board tapped for NCEA honor," Florida Catholic, Mary K. St. Pierre, May 15, 1992, p. 15.
- **102.33** "Living History," *Orlando Sentinel*, Orange Extra, Nov. 8, 1992, p. K8.
- 102.34 "All Souls principal among elite school leader group," Florida Catholic, Mary St. Pierre, July 30, 1993, p. 1.
- 102.35 Photograph: "Surprise Visit," Florida Catholic, Nov. 11, 1994, p. 13A. Photograph: Matthew Gomez.
- **102.36** "Kindergarten congressman," Florida Catholic, March 31, 1995, p. 11. Photograph: Sanford Herald.
- **102.37** "All Souls School honored by National Catholic Association," *Florida Catholic,* April 21, 1995, p. 13.
- **102.38** "School principal search: Three down, three to go," *Florida Catholic,* April 12, 1996, pp. 11, 13.
- "School Spotlight: Academics, faith traditions rank high at All Souls," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Oct. 16, 1997,p. A17
- "Taking a closer look at life: Students fired up about science at All Souls School new lab," *Florida Catholic,* Julie Greene, Sept. 10, 1998, p. 10A.
- "Reading to students," Florida Catholic, Dec. 2, 1999, p. A11.
- 102.42 "Variety of activities mark Catholic Schools Week," Florida Catholic, Feb. 17, 2000, p. A3.
- 102.43 "Student briefs. All Souls student wins essay contest," Florida Catholic, Nov. 23, 2000, p. A4.
- 102.44 "Students triumph as 'dreamers and doers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, May 3, 2001, p. A4.
- 102.45 "Learning to sing," Florida Catholic, photos by Maureen Sieck, Apr. 25, 2002, p. A7.
- 102.46 "Program honors 'precious resources,'" Florida Catholic, Terry O'Roen, May 2, 2002, p. A5.
- 102.47 "Children from around the diocese gather for choir festival," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, May 2, 2002, p. A8.
- 102.48 "Red Ribbon Week winners," Florida Catholic, Oct. 31, 2002, p. A7.
- **102.49** "Schools to tap into water resources," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, Jan. 2, 2003, p. A5.
- 102.50 "Students' letters help F-16 pilot soar high," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Nov. 13, 2003, p. A11
- 102.51 "Diocesan schools prepare for first days of school. Happy Anniversaries," Florida Catholic, July 22, 2004, p. A3.
- "All Souls School to celebrate 50th Anniversary Oct. 22-23," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 2004, p. A5.
- 102.53 "All Souls School celebrates 50 years," Florida Catholic, Nov. 12, 2004, pp. A1, A6.
- "All Souls students win Red Ribbon Week Essay Contest," Florida Catholic, Nov. 26, 2004, p. A8.
- **102.55** "All Souls team wins champion-ship," Florida Catholic, May 13, 2005, p. A8.
- **102.56** "Schools open doors to displaced students," *Florida Catholic*, Julie Greene, Sept. 16, 2005, p. A9.
- 102.57 "Catholic Charities continues to reach out, access response," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Sep. 30, 2005, p. A5.
- "Chrism Mass: Annual event offers faithful opportunity to support their priests," *Florida Catholic,* April 13, 2007, p. 2.

102.59	"Last summer days busy ones for schools. Students will return to spruced up campuses and new computers," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Laura Dodson, Aug. 17-30, 2007, p. A3.
102.60	"Faith and three R's," Florida Catholic, Feb. 1, 2008, p. A3.
102.61	Advertisement: "Celebrate Service Catholic Schools," Florida Catholic, Jan. 16, 2009, p. B11.
102.62	"Three educators receive top honors for excellence and leadership," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Jon H. Arguello, Jan. 25, 2013, p. A2.
102.63	"Saints Alive. First grade students bring saints to life," Florida Catholic, Linda Caldwell, Nov. 8, 2013, p. A4.
102.64	Postcard mailed to parishioners August 1, 2014 and invitation to events.
102.65	Invitation mailed to parishioners August 1, 2014 and invitation to events.
102.66	Advertisement: "Open House," Florida Catholic, Aug. 22-Sept. 11, 2014, p. PB5.
102.67	"All Souls sixth-grader speaks his way to the top," Sanford Herald, April 20, 2008, online, accessed 8/26/2014.
102.68	"All Souls track sweeps," Sanford Herald, Dec. 2, 2009, online database, accessed 826/14.
102.69	"All Souls Catholic principal moves to Bishop Moore," Sanford Herald, May 19, 2010, online, accessed 8/26/14.
102.70	"All Souls students show writing skills in drug-free essay contest," Sanford Herald, Nov. 29, 2010, online, accessed 8/26/14.
102.71	"All Souls Catholic School Devotion," Sanford Herald, Aug, 14, 2011, online, accessed 8/26/14.
TAB 103	Scouts
103.1	"First Class Scouts, Sanford Parish Troop," Florida Catholic, July 17, 1959, p. 8
103.2	"Girl Scout Sunday Observed at All Souls," Florida Catholic, March 18, 1960, p. 6
103.3	"Ad Altare Dei medalists," Florida Catholic, Dec. 4, 1964, p. 5 (Father Lyons)
103.4	New flag, Florida Catholic, Sept. 28, 1973, p. 16 (Father Ennis)
103.5	"Race to feed the hungry," Florida Catholic, Oct. 21, 1999, p. 11 (Father McNicholas)
TAB 104	Sharing Center, Thrift Shop, etc.
104.1	Six photos Gilmartin and Thrift Store, circa 1972, pp. 1-2.
104.2	Photograph: "Eat and be merry," circa Nov. 1972, newspaper clipping, probably from the Sanford Herald.
104.3	"The story of Headstart as seen by a little girl," Sanford Herald, Ann Sieczkowski, 1972.
104.4	"Sanford sharing center cited," Florida Catholic, March 31, 1972, p. 9.
104.5	"All Souls shares faith, goods," Florida Catholic, April 5, 1974, p. 9.
104.6	"All Souls opens Thrift shop," Florida Catholic, Dave Finnerty, Jan. 22, 1988, pp. 8, 20.
104.7	"Her stitch in time to refurbish thrift store goods," Florida Catholic, Dave Finnerty, Jan. 29, 1988, p. 20.
104.8	"St. Vincent de Paul Thrift Store opens today in Longwood," Orlando Sentinel, Kate Santich, Mar. 22, 2013, p. B3.
TAB 105	Teachers: Sisters, Lay Teachers & Religious Education Teachers
105.1	"Sisters of Christian to Staff Two New Schools," Florida Catholic, June 18, 1954.
105.2	"Sisters arrive for new Sanford school," Florida Catholic, Aug. 27, 1954, p. 6.
105.3	"Central Florida Sisters Visited by Mother Virginia," Florida Catholic, Jan. 20, 1961, p. 8.
105.4	"Methods used make a difference," Florida Catholic, Dec. 13, 1968, p. 11.

 105.5 "Two Nuns Will Return Next Year," Florida Catholic, June 13, 1969, p. 10. 105.6 "Sisters' council to hear talks," Florida Catholic, Sept. 24, 1971, p. 8. 105.7 Photograph: unidentified Sister, "Silver Anniversary," All Souls Parish office file, CD Rom. 105.8 "Volunteer discovers American dream at All Souls," Florida Catholic, Mary K. St. Pierre, Jan. 15, 1993, p. 2. 106.1 "Family tragedy grips Sanford parish," Florida Catholic, Aug. 5, 1994, Matthew R. Gomez, pp. 1, B1. 106.2 "Rest in peace," Florida Catholic, Aug. 19, 1994, p. 4. 106.3 "Deaths from tornadoes jolt Central Florida parishes," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Feb. 26, 1998, p. 3. 106.4 "Mourning storm victims. A time for tears and final farewells," Orlando Sentinel, Seminole edition, Feb. 28, 1998, Robert Perez, pp. D1, D4. 106.5 "Bishop visits tornado ravaged areas," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, pp. A4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, Steve Paradis, p. A3. 106.6 "All Souls parish mourns death of student," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2000, p. 4. 106.7 "Head-on crash Kills principal's son. The other driver - one of her former students – was in critical condition after the accident Friday in Sanford," Orlando Sentinel, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. 106.8 "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 106.9 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. 106.10 "Friends, community ulof if improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-d		"Iwo Nunc Will Return Nevt Vear" Florida (atholic June 12, 1969 n. 10
105.7 Photograph: unidentified Sister, "Silver Anniversary," All Souls Parish office file, CD Rom. 105.8 "Volunteer discovers American dream at All Souls," Florida Catholic, Mary K. St. Pierre, Jan. 15, 1993, p. 2. TAB 106 Tragedies 106.1 "Family tragedy grips Sanford parish," Florida Catholic, Aug. 5, 1994, Matthew R. Gomez, pp. 1, B1. 106.2 "Rest in peace," Florida Catholic, Aug. 19, 1994, p. 4. 106.3 "Deaths from tornadoes jolt Central Florida parishes," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Feb. 26, 1998, p. 3. 106.4 "Mourning storm victims. A time for tears and final farewells," Orlando Sentinel, Seminole edition, Feb. 28, 1998, Robert Perez, pp. D1, D4. 106.5 "Bishop visits tornado ravaged areas," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, Steve Paradis, p. A3. 106.6 "All Souls parish mourns death of student," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2000, p. 4. 106.7 "Head-on crash kills principal's son. The other driver - one of her former students – was in critical condition after the accident Friday in Sanford," Orlando Sentinel, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. 106.8 "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 106.9 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. 106.10 "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-downwoman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nf2c/ 107.1 "Green gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. 107.1 "Deanery meeting, Florida C	105.6	"Two Nuns Will Return Next Year," Florida Catholic, June 13, 1969, p. 10.
TAB 106 Tragedies 106.1 "Family tragedy grips Sanford parish," Florida Catholic, Aug. 5, 1994, Matthew R. Gomez, pp. 1, B1. 106.2 "Rest in peace," Florida Catholic, Aug. 19, 1994, p. 4. 106.3 "Deaths from tornadoes jolt Central Florida parishes," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Feb. 26, 1998, p. 3. 106.4 "Mourning storm victims. A time for tears and final farewells," Orlando Sentinel, Seminole edition, Feb. 28, 1998, Robert Perez, pp. D1, D4. 106.5 "Bishop visits tornado ravaged areas," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, Steve Paradis, p. A3. 106.6 "All Souls parish mourns death of Student," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2000, p. 4. 106.7 "Head-on crash kills principal's son. The other driver - one of her former students – was in critical condition after the accident Friday in Sanford," Orlando Sentinel, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. 106.8 "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 106.9 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. 106.10 "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-downwoman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nf2cJ/ "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the	405.7	
TAB 106 Tragedies 106.1 "Family tragedy grips Sanford parish," Florida Catholic, Aug. 5, 1994, Matthew R. Gomez, pp. 1, B1. 106.2 "Rest in peace," Florida Catholic, Aug. 19, 1994, p. 4. 106.3 "Deaths from tornadoes jolt Central Florida parishes," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Feb. 26, 1998, p. 3. 106.4 "Mourning storm victims. A time for tears and final farewells," Orlando Sentinel, Seminole edition, Feb. 28, 1998, Robert Perez, pp. D1, D4. 106.5 "Bishop visits tornado ravaged areas," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, pp. 14, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, ps. A4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, ps. A4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, ps. A4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, ps. A4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, ps. A4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, ps. A4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, ps. A4. "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 106.9 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. 106.10 "Florida, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-down-woman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nf2cl/ 106.12 "Father gunned down at part-time jobsi		
 "Family tragedy grips Sanford parish," Florida Catholic, Aug. 5, 1994, Matthew R. Gomez, pp. 1, B1. "Rest in peace," Florida Catholic, Aug. 19, 1994, p. 4. "Deaths from tornadoes jolt Central Florida parishes," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Feb. 26, 1998, p. 3. "Mourning storm victims. A time for tears and final farewells," Orlando Sentinel, Seminole edition, Feb. 28, 1998, Robert Perez, pp. D1, D4. "Bishop visits tornado ravaged areas," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, Steve Paradis, p. A3. "All Souls parish mourns death of student," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2000, p. 4. "Head-on crash kills principal's son. The other driver - one of her former students – was in critical condition after the accident Friday in Sanford," Orlando Sentinel, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. WFV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-downwoman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nf2c1/ "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. "Ballot Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the L		
"Rest in peace," Florida Catholic, Aug. 19, 1994, p. 4. 106.3 "Deaths from tornadoes jolt Central Florida parishes," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Feb. 26, 1998, p. 3. 106.4 "Mourning storm victims. A time for tears and final farewells," Orlando Sentinel, Seminole edition, Feb. 28, 1998, Robert Perez, pp. D1, D4. 106.5 "Bishop visits tornado ravaged areas," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, Steve Paradis, p. A3. 106.6 "All Souls parish mourns death of student," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2000, p. 4. 106.7 "Head-on crash kills principal's son. The other driver - one of her former students – was in critical condition after the accident Friday in Sanford," Orlando Sentinel, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. 106.8 "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 106.9 "Alight still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. 106.10 "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-down-woman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nf2cl/ 106.12 "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.2 Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of		-
 "Deaths from tornadoes jolt Central Florida parishes," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Feb. 26, 1998, p. 3. "Mourning storm victims. A time for tears and final farewells," Orlando Sentinel, Seminole edition, Feb. 28, 1998, Robert Perez, pp. D1, D4. "Bishop visits tornado ravaged areas," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, D4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, Steve Paradis, p. A3. "All Souls parish mourns death of student," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2000, p. 4. "Head-on crash kills principal's son. The other driver - one of her former students - was in critical condition after the accident Friday in Sanford," Orlando Sentinel, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 "Alight still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-downwoman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nf2cl/ "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, NCCW "Oeanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com "Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Orlando – Central NCCW Dea		
 "Mourning storm victims. A time for tears and final farewells," Orlando Sentinel, Seminole edition, Feb. 28, 1998, Robert Perez, pp. D1, D4. "Bishop visits tornado ravaged areas," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, p. A4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, Steve Paradis, p. A3. 106.6 "All Souls parish mourns death of student," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2000, p. 4. 106.7 "Head-on crash kills principal's son. The other driver - one of her former students – was in critical condition after the accident Friday in Sanford," Orlando Sentinel, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. 106.8 "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. 106.10 "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-down-woman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nfZcI/ "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. TAB 107 Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, NCCW, NCCW 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.2 Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.1 "Oeanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the		
 Robert Perez, pp. D1, D4. "Bishop visits tornado ravaged areas," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, March 5, 1998, pp. 1, 15. "Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, p. A4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, Steve Paradis, p. A3. 106.6 "All Souls parish mourns death of student," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2000, p. 4. 106.7 "Head-on crash kills principal's son. The other driver - one of her former students – was in critical condition after the accident Friday in Sanford," Orlando Sentinel, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. 106.8 "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 106.9 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. 106.10 "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-downwoman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nfZcJ/ 106.12 "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. TAB 107 Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.2 Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. 107.3 "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. 107.4 "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Oct. 24, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.6 "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9		
"Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, p. A4. "Father, his two children mourned in Seminole County," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, Steve Paradis, p. A3. 106.6 "All Souls parish mourns death of student," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2000, p. 4. 106.7 "Head-on crash kills principal's son. The other driver - one of her former students – was in critical condition after the accident Friday in Sanford," Orlando Sentinel, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. 106.8 "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 106.9 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. 106.10 "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-downwoman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nfZcJ/ 106.12 "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. TAB 107 Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.2 Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. 107.3 "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. 107.4 "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. 107.5 "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.6 "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 29, 1961, pp. 9, 10.	106.4	
 "Head-on crash kills principal's son. The other driver - one of her former students – was in critical condition after the accident Friday in Sanford," <i>Orlando Sentinel</i>, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. "Grieving family seeks prayers," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-downwoman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nf2cl/ "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," <i>The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia</i>, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, <i>Florida Catholic</i>, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. 	106.5	"Catholic Social Services leading tornado relief efforts," Florida Catholic, March 5, 1998, p. A4.
the accident Friday in Sanford," Orlando Sentinel, Mar. 31, 2001, p. C1. 106.8 "Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8 106.9 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. 106.10 "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-down-woman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nfZcJ/ 106.12 "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. TAB 107 Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, ICCW, NCCW 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.2 Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. 107.3 "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. 107.4 "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. 107.5 "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.6 "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.7 "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10.	106.6	"All Souls parish mourns death of student," Florida Catholic, Dec. 7, 2000, p. 4.
 "A light still burns for Sean. Eighth graders at All Souls School remember their classmate who died last November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-downwoman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nf2cl/ "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. 	106.7	· ·
November," Florida Catholic, May 10, 2001, pp. A1, A4. 106.10 "Friends, community pull off improbable to help plane crash victims," Florida Catholic, Jackie Chism, Sept. 14, 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-downwoman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nfZcJ/ 106.12 "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. TAB 107 Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.2 Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. 107.3 "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. 107.4 "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. 107.5 "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.6 "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.7 "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10.	106.8	"Grieving family seeks prayers," Florida Catholic, Terry O. Roen, April 5, 2001, p. A8. Source 106.8
 2007, p. A3. 106.11 WFTV-TV, Orlando, Florida, April 14, 2014, online, http://www.wftv.com/news/news/local/wftv-sits-downwoman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nfZcJ/ 106.12 "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. TAB 107 Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.2 Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. 107.3 "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. 107.4 "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. 107.5 "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.6 "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.7 "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. 	106.9	
 woman-attacked-black-bear-lake-mary/nfZcJ/ 106.12 "Father gunned down at part-time jobsite," "Obituary James R. Shaver," May, 30, 2007; "Shaver family longs for clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. TAB 107 Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," <i>The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia</i>, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.2 Deanery meeting, <i>Florida Catholic</i>, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. 107.3 "Sanford Women Elect Officers," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. 107.4 "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. 107.5 "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.6 "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.7 "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," <i>Florida Catholic</i>, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. 	106.10	
 Clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. TAB 107 Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW 107.1 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.2 Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. 107.3 "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. 107.4 "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. 107.5 "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.6 "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.7 "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. 	106.11	
 "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. 	106 12	WE II
1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com 107.2 Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. 107.3 "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. 107.4 "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. 107.5 "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.6 "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. 107.7 "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10.	100.12	
 "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. 		clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14.
 "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. 	TAB 107	clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15,
 "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. 	TAB 107 107.1	clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," <i>The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com
 "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. 	TAB 107 107.1 107.2	clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," <i>The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3.
"DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10.	TAB 107 107.1 107.2 107.3	clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," <i>The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6.
	TAB 107 107.1 107.2 107.3 107.4	clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," <i>The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1.
107.8 Photograph: "New officers of Women's Club," Florida Catholic, May 18, 1962, p. 6.	TAB 107 107.1 107.2 107.3 107.4 107.5	Clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," <i>The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8.
	TAB 107 107.1 107.2 107.3 107.4 107.5 107.6	Clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," <i>The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8.
107.9 Photographs: CCW, Gilmartin, Fr. Murphy, All Souls Church office, unknown date.	TAB 107 107.1 107.2 107.3 107.4 107.5 107.6 107.7	Clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10.
107.10 Presentation of portrait of Father Richard Lyons, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , May 20, 1966, p. 2.	TAB 107 107.1 107.2 107.3 107.4 107.5 107.6 107.7	Clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. Photograph: "New officers of Women's Club," Florida Catholic, May 18, 1962, p. 6.
"Charities director outlines ways that talents help poor," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> March 22, 1968, p. 3.	TAB 107 107.1 107.2 107.3 107.4 107.5 107.6 107.7 107.8 107.9	Clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," <i>The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia</i> , Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. Photograph: "New officers of Women's Club," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , May 18, 1962, p. 6. Photographs: CCW, Gilmartin, Fr. Murphy, All Souls Church office, unknown date.
107.12 Photograph: Father Keene and Mrs. W. Vincent Roberts, Sanford Herald, May 10, 1968, Herald photo.	TAB 107 107.1 107.2 107.3 107.4 107.5 107.6 107.7 107.8 107.9	Clues," Feb. 13, 2008, online database, accessed 8/26/14. Women's Club, CCW, DCCW, JCCW, NCCW "Deanery meeting of the N.C.C.W. at Lakeland," The Bulletin of the Laymen's Association of Georgia, Feb. 15, 1935, p. 10, online, accessed 12/13/13, http://scr.stparchive.com Deanery meeting, Florida Catholic, March 16, 1951, pp. 1, 3. "Sanford Women Elect Officers," Florida Catholic, Feb. 15, 1952, p. 6. "Orlando – Central NCCW Deanery Meets in Sanford," Florida Catholic, Apr. 4, 1952, p. 1. "Delegates to Respond In Latin at DCCW Mass," Florida Catholic, Oct. 14, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "Women Called to Bring Christian Ideal to Life," Florida Catholic, Oct. 28, 1960, pp. 1, 8. "DCCW Told Value of Mass At Meeting," Florida Catholic, Oct. 20, 1961, pp. 9, 10. Photograph: "New officers of Women's Club," Florida Catholic, May 18, 1962, p. 6. Photographs: CCW, Gilmartin, Fr. Murphy, All Souls Church office, unknown date. Presentation of portrait of Father Richard Lyons, Florida Catholic, May 20, 1966, p. 2.

107.13	"Bishop Borders invites women's help in diocese through DCCW," Florida Catholic, Aug. 16, 1968, pp. 1, 9.
107.14	"Accept encyclical, area moderator urges women," Florida Catholic, Nov 15, 1968, p. 10.
107.15	"Liturgy changes require participants not spectators, deanery women told," Florida Catholic, April 18, 1969, p.10.
107.16	"DCCW Corner," Florida Catholic, May 23, 1969, p. 10.
107.17	Photographs: Fr. Ennis and CCW, All Souls Parish office file, unknown date.
107.18	"Peace, family life, top priority list," Florida Catholic, Dec. 19, 1975, pp. 1, 24.
107.19	"Pro-family delegates harassed. Women's conference ends; anti-life wins," Florida Catholic, Dec. 2, 1977, p. 6.
107.20	Photograph: Central Deanery Council, Florida Catholic, May 26, 1978, p. 24.
107.21	"Florida women aim for national office," Florida Catholic, June 22, 1979, p. 3.
107.22	"Mrs. LeFils says UN meet criticized Church, U.S. unfairly," Florida Catholic, Sept. 12, 1980, p. 3.
107.23	"Real to Reel highlights," Florida Catholic, May 12, 1989, p. 12.
107.24	"Water walk sets hot pace around cold lake," Florida Catholic, March 1, 1991, pp. 1, 14.
107.25	"Floridians in NCCW have global impact," Florida Catholic, Sept. 11, 1992, Mary K. St. Pierre, p. 3.
107.26	"ODCCW convention time to reflect, educate," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, May 10, 1996, p. B1.
107.27	"FCCW conference," Florida Catholic, Steve Paradis, Oct. 29, 1998, p. A3.
107.28	"Holy Spirit is a movin' in the FCCW" and "Catholic women share Spirit of the Lord," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Julie Greene, Julie Greene, Nov. 5, 1998, pp. 1, A4, A15.
107.29	"Orlando Catholics gather in Washington for statue dedication," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Julie Greene, June 29, 2000, p. A4.
107.30	Florida Catholic Heritage Trail, edited by Michael Gannon, 2005, pp. 57-60.
107.31	"Council of Catholic Women celebrates with convention," Florida Catholic, May 12, 2006, p. ORL A2.
107.32	"Forty years of growth and social change will mark women's convention," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , April 18-24, 2008, p. Orl A15.
107.33	"Vacation Camp Project," Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, March 28, 1936, p. 5.
TAB 108	Worship Events
108.1	"Children At All Souls' Parish, Sanford, Receive First Holy Communion," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Jun. 16, 1950, p. 6.
108.2	"Weddings in the Diocese. Fitzpatrick-Livingston," Florida Catholic, May 4, 1951, p. 6.
108.3	"Class of 12 Make First Communion," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> June 8, 1951, p. 6. NOTE : article states 12 made First Holy Communion and only 12 children are named, however, the photograph has 13 children.
108.4	"600 Marian Year Pilgrims Visited St. Augustine Last Sunday," Florida Catholic, Dec. 10, 1954, p. 1.
108.5	"Programs Protest Persecution," Florida Catholic, Dec. 31, 1954, p. 6.
108.6	All Souls Church Sunday bulletin, May 29, 1955, All Souls file, Sanford Museum, Sanford, Fla.
108.7	Photographs: First Communion, circa 1970s, All Souls Parish Office, Nov. 2013.
108.8	Photographs: First Communion, circa 1970s, All Souls Parish Office, Nov. 2013.
108.9	"Parish to offer Tridentine Mass," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, May 13, 2005, p. A13.
108.10	"Stations of the Cross," Florida Catholic, photo by Valeta Orlando, March 14, 2008, p. A1.

TAR 100	Youth Ministry and Youth Club
TAB 109 109.1	"Sanford Club Has Election," Florida Catholic, Dec. 19, 1952, p. 6.
109.2	"Father Lyons Starts Youth Council," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> Oct. 28, 1960, p. 8.
109.3	"Sanford Youth Elect Club Leaders," Florida Catholic, Oct. 12, 1962, p. 7.
109.4	Day of recollection, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 2; Oct. 23, 1964, p. 2.
109.5	
	"Sanford youths open dedicate teen center," Florida Catholic, Mar. 12, 1982, p. 4.
109.6	"Teens explore their faith during national youth conference," Florida Catholic, Dec. 11, 2003, p. A7.
109.7	"Diocese honors outstanding youth," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> February 19, 2004, p. 2.
109.8	"Retreats renew interest in priesthood and religious life," Florida Catholic, Julie Greene, Dec. 9, 2005, p. A5.
109.9	"All Souls Parish youth minister ties in fun with faith," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Teresa Lantigua Peterson, Nov. 7, 2008, p. A2.
109.10	"Catholic Heart Workcamp 2014 was in full swing all throughout the Roanoke Valley," Melissa Gaona, July 22, 2014, online, accessed 77/28/2014, http://www.wdbj7.com/news/local/campers-come-to-roanoke-to-volunteer/27084980
TAB 110	Father Michael J. Farley ? - 1920
110.1	"Lakeland Catholics grow from 30 to 400," The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia, May 7, 1932, p. 18.
110.2	"Rev. M. F.[sic] Farley Dies in Lakeland," <i>The Bulletin of the Catholic Laymen's Association of Georgia,</i> Jan. 13, 1934, pp. 1, 3.
TAB 111	Father Patrick J. (Joseph) Kett 1970-1975
111.1	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Oct. 10, 1975, p. 8. NOTE : Says he went from St. Paul parish to St. Anastasia parish. Source 111.2 lists All Souls Parish and does not mention of St. Paul Parish.
111.2	"Jubilee in Ireland," <i>Florida Catholic,</i> July 13, 1985, p. 5.
111.3	Diocese of Orlando, Appointments, Florida Catholic, Aug. 14, 1970, p. 8.
TAB 112	Sanford History – Miscellaneous Information
112.1	"The Gate City," Illustrated Orange County, Florida, World Fair Supplement to the Orange County Reporter, Sanford section, online, accessed 6/24/14, http://digital.library.ucf.edu
112.2	"Sanford. The Gate City of South Florida," Florida Home, Farm and Field, Dec. 1897, p. 2.
112.3	Photograph of Park Avenue, Sanford, Florida, on the Fourth of July, circa 1886 or 1887, in SOLD, section of online store selling photos and postcards, accessed 9/25/2014.
TAB 113	Father Gilbert Medina
113.1	Advertisement, Our Catholic Appeal 2007, Florida Catholic, Feb. 2, 2007, p. ORL A3.
113.2	"Orlando's Future Priests," Florida Catholic, May 25, 2007, pp. A1, A23, online, accessed 7/27/14.
113.3	"Medina, Payne, Welle are 'consecrated as true priests of the New Testament', Florida Catholic, June 22, 2007, online, accessed 7/27/14.
113.4	"New pastors installed," Florida Catholic, June 8, 2012, p. A1, online, accessed 7/27/14.
113.5	Father Medina portrays Ponce de Leon, Florida Catholic, April 19, 2013, p. A1, online, accessed 7/27/14.
113.6	"Priest makes 500-mile journey of faith," <i>Florida Catholic</i> , Linda Caldwell, July 25, 2014, p. 4, online, accessed 7/27/14.
113.7	"New Pastor Appointed at All Souls," Sanford Herald, Ann Cammarata, Aug. 27, 2014, p. 14.

113.8	Letter from Father Medina, photos from installation, All Souls Sunday Bulletin, Aug. 31, 2014, p. 2.
113.9	"Pastor Installed at All Souls Parish," Florida Catholic, Sep. 12, 2014, online http://thefloridacatholic.org, accessed 9/25/2014
TAB 114	Michael Gannon – Church research project files, Church Survey circa 1968, University of Florida
114.1	Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, unpublished manuscript, pp. 101-102, Michael V. Gannon, Catholic Parishes
11112	of Florida Histories, University of Florida Smathers Libraries.
114.1.2	NOTE: States first church burned down September 1931; should be Jan. 25, 1932. SEE Sources 18.1 – 18.10
114.2	Diocese of St. Augustine Historical Questionnaire, circa 1942-1950, Michael V. Gannon, Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, University of Florida Smathers Libraries.
114.3	Diocese of St. Augustine Historical Questionnaire, circa 1942-1950, Michael V. Gannon, Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, University of Florida Smathers Libraries.
114.4	"Sanford – All Soul," Herschel C. Conner, Jr., after 1960, Michael V. Gannon, Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, University of Florida Smathers Libraries.
114.5	Diocese of Saint Augustine quadricentennial history of the parishes 1965 questionnaire, Michael V. Gannon, Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, University of Florida Smathers Libraries.
114.6	"All Souls Church, Sanford," draft with corrections, circa 1965, Michael V. Gannon, Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, University of Florida Smathers Libraries.
114.7	Photographs of 1887 and 1937 churches, Michael V. Gannon, Catholic Parishes of Florida Histories, University of Florida Smathers Libraries.
TAB 115	Father Widman / Wiedeman
115.1	"Conrad Widman, S.J. (1833-1906)," Our Friends, Louis A. Poche, Fr. Thomas Clancy, S.J., 1998, p. 21.
TAR 116	The Sanford Herald
	The Sanford Herald
TAB 116 116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4.
	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10.
	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5.
	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20.
	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1.
	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4
	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3. "In Sanford Churches. Catholic," Jan. 6, 1911, p. 5, col. 3. "Catholic Fair," Feb. 17, 1911, p. 15, col. 2.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3. "Christmas Catholic Fair," Feb. 17, 1911, p. 15, col. 2. "A Card of Thanks from the Catholic Ladies," March 3, 1911, p. 1, col. 3.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3. "Catholic Fair," Feb. 17, 1911, p. 15, col. 2. "A Card of Thanks from the Catholic Ladies," March 3, 1911, p. 1, col. 3. "Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 1, col. 2.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3. "Christmas Catholic Fair," Feb. 17, 1911, p. 15, col. 2. "A Card of Thanks from the Catholic Ladies," March 3, 1911, p. 1, col. 3.
116.1.1 116.1.2	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3. "Catholic Fair," Feb. 17, 1911, p. 15, col. 2. "A Card of Thanks from the Catholic Ladies," March 3, 1911, p. 1, col. 3. "Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 1, col. 2. "Lectures at Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 10, col. 1. "Easter at the Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 1, col. 1.
116.1.1	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3. "Catholic Fair," Feb. 17, 1911, p. 15, col. 2. "A Card of Thanks from the Catholic Ladies," March 3, 1911, p. 1, col. 3. "Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 1, col. 2. "Lectures at Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 10, col. 1. "Easter at the Catholic Church," April 21, 1911, p. 1, col. 1.
116.1.1 116.1.2	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3. "In Sanford Churches. Catholic," Jan. 6, 1911, p. 5, col. 3. "Catholic Fair," Feb. 17, 1911, p. 15, col. 2. "A Card of Thanks from the Catholic Ladies," March 3, 1911, p. 1, col. 3. "Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 1, col. 2. "Lectures at Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 1, col. 1. "Easter at the Catholic Church," April 21, 1911, p. 1, col. 1. "Parochial Residence of Father Bresnahan. The Catholic Church," April 28, 1911. "Bishop Kenny to be in Sanford," May 19, 1911, p. 1, col. 3.
116.1.1 116.1.2	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3. "Catholic Fair," Feb. 17, 1911, p. 15, col. 2. "A Card of Thanks from the Catholic Ladies," March 3, 1911, p. 1, col. 3. "Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 1, col. 2. "Lectures at Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 10, col. 1. "Easter at the Catholic Church," April 21, 1911, p. 1, col. 1.
116.1.1 116.1.2	Catholic church services, Sept. 5, 1908, p. 4. Catholic church services, Oct. 10, 1908, p. 10. "Death of William Mahoney," Dec. 12, 1908, p. 1, col. 5. Christmas Special edition, "Churches," Dec. 19, 1908, p. 20. Catholic church services, Feb. 20, 1909, p. 11, col. 1. Catholic church services, Feb. 27, 1909, p. 3, col. 1. "Pilau in Cameron City," (some participants parishioners), Sept. 2, 1910, p. 1, col. 4 Catholic church services, Sept. 23, 1910, p. 4, col. 3. Catholic church services, July 10, 1910, p. 1, col. 5. "Will Have Resident Pastor," Oct. 14, 1910, p. 8, col. 2. Catholic church services, Oct. 28, 1910, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Day at the Catholic Church," Dec. 23, 1910, p. 10, col. 3. "In Sanford Churches. Catholic," Jan. 6, 1911, p. 5, col. 3. "Catholic Fair," Feb. 17, 1911, p. 15, col. 2. "A Card of Thanks from the Catholic Ladies," March 3, 1911, p. 1, col. 3. "Catholic Church," April 7, 1911, p. 1, col. 2. "Lectures at Catholic Church," April 71, 1911, p. 10, col. 1. "Easter at the Catholic Church," April 71, 1911, p. 10, col. 1. "Parochial Residence of Father Bresnahan. The Catholic Church," April 28, 1911. "Bishop Kenny to be in Sanford," May 19, 1911, p. 1, col. 3. "Confirmation at Sanford," May 26, 1911, p. 1, col. 4.

116.1.5	"New School Opens. The Sisters of Mercy started their school at Park Ave. and Ninth street last Monday," Sept. 29, 1911, p. 12, col. 2. "Pretty Christmas Exercises," Dec. 22, 1911, p. 1, col. 5.
116.1.6	"Christmas at the Catholic Church," Dec. 22, 1911, p. 3, col. 2. "In and About the City," Jan. 26, 1912, p. 7, col. 1. "Holy Week at Catholic Church," April 2, 1912, p. 1, col. 4. "Catholic Fair," April 16, 1912, p. 6, col. 3. "Valuable Prizes to be Given Away," April 19, 1912, p. 9, col. 2. "Catholic Fair Attracting Crowds," April 23, 1912, p. 1, col. 3. "Catholic Fair," April 23, 1912, p. 3, col. 3. "Organized Charity," May 17, 1912, p. 6, col. 1.
116.1.7	"Grand Picnic Thursday," May 28, 1912, p. 1, col. 1. "Charity Organization," May 28, 1912, p. 1, col. 4.
116.1.8	"Woodland Park Notes," May 28, 1912, p. 3, col. 2. "Woodland Park Notes," June 4, 1912, p. 5, col. 2. "Change in Services," June 7, 1912, p. 4, col. 3. "Sanford's Associated Charities," June 25, 1912, p. 1, col. 4. "Reception for Father Bresnahan," June 25, 1912, p. 6, col. 3.
116.1.9	"Catholic Church Service," July 2, 1912, p. 1, col. 4. "Summer School," July 12, 1912, p. 3, col. 1. "Good Work of Charity Ass'n," July 30, 1912, p. 1, col. 1. "Two New Takach Boys," Sept. 6, 1912, p. 5, col. 2. "Two Sanford Pioneers Dead. Mr. and Mrs. Burge Died Within a Few Days of Each Other," Sept. 27, 1912, p. 1, col. 4.
116.1.10	"Catholic Service," Dec. 6, 1912, p. 6, col. 4. "Christmas Services at Catholic Church," Dec. 24, 1912, p. 1, col. 3. "Christmas Entertainment," Dec. 27, 1912, p. 1, col. 2.
116.1.11	"Annual Meeting Associate Charities," Jan. 14, 1913, p. 1, col. 2-4. Notes from Orlando, Jan. 17, 1913, p. 5, col. 1. "Special Services at Catholic Church," Feb. 4, 1913, p. 1, col. 1. "Mrs. Roumillat Entertained," (parishioner), Feb. 4, 1913, p. 6, col. 1-2.
116.1.12	"Went up in the Areoplane," (parishioner), March 25, 1913. "Catholic Church Notice," April 18, 1913, p. 2, col. 1
TAB 117	Ellen Mahoney Collection
117.1	Postcard of 1911 rectory, 1887 church and 1912 convent/school.
117.2	Postcard of the 1937 church circa 1955.
117.3	January 31, 1947 letter from former pastor Father Michael Fox to Ellen Mahoney.
117.4	Images of Good Conduct medal awarded to All Soul's parishioner Ellen Mahoney in 1894 from St. Joseph's school in Orlando.
117.5	Photo card of Father David W. Kennedy who apparently did a mission at All Souls.
117.7	Unknown Priest.
117.8	Unknown Priest.
117.9	Unknown Priest.
117.10	Father Felix Prosper Swembergh memorial card.

117.11	F. W. Mahoney home at 1000 Oak Street.
117.12	Altar boys on the church steps circa 1955.
117.13	Photograph of Ellen Mahoney, circa 1905. Original in the possession of Alice Fitts Teslo.
117.14	Photograph Mahoney home at 1000 Oak Avenue, Grandfathers with Luella on her Christening day. Original I the possession of Alice Fitts Teslo.
TAB 118	Misc Directories
118.1	Southern Bell Telephone and Telegraph Co. and American Telephone & Telegraph, Co., telephone directories covering Orlando and surrounding localities, online, http://cfmemory.org, accessed 11/17/14
118.2	Webb's Jacksonville & Consolidated Directory of the Representative Cities of East and South Florida, pp. 591.613, Jacksonville, Wanton S. Webb, 1886.
118.3	Sanford section: Southern Bell Telephone and Telegraph Co. and American Telephone & Telegraph, Co., July 1932 Orlando and vicinity directory, online, http://cfmemory.org, accessed 11/17/14
118.4	Sanford section: Southern Bell Telephone and Telegraph Co. and American Telephone & Telegraph, Co., 1933 Orlando, Longwood, Sanford directory, online, http://cfmemory.org, accessed 11/17/14
118.5	Excerpts: <i>Polk's Sanford (Seminole County, Fla.) City Directory 1947,</i> pp. 18, 102, 274, 328, R. L. Polk & Co., Richmond, Va. Original, Orlando Public Library.
118.6	Excerpts: <i>Polk's Sanford (Seminole County, Fla.) City Directory 1952,</i> pp. 19, 133, 297-8, 299, 326, 382, R. L. Polk & Co., Richmond, Va. Original, Orlando Public Library.
118.7	Excerpts: <i>Polk's Sanford (Seminole County, Fla.) City Directory 1965,</i> Yellow pages: 100-1, 149; White pages: 7, 97, 104, 240, R. L. Polk & Co., Richmond, Va. Original, Orlando Public Library.
TAB 119	"The Higgins Tales"
119.1	Excerpts from "The Higgins Tales," Martha Higgins Wight, 2001, Genealogy Publishing Service, Franklin, NC.